

FULL MEMBERS OF THE UNITED KINGDOM DARTS ASSOCIATION



THE ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION



SUPER LEAGUE DARTS HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON



TABLE OF CONTENTS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE	4
COUNTY LAWS	5
RULES APPLICABLE TO ALL SUPER LEAGUES	8
PRIVACY POLICY (G.D.P.R.)	
FIXTURES	
ADDITIONAL DATES	
COUNTY VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION	14
ROLL OF HONOUR LEAGUE TABLES RESULTS PLAYER OF THE YEAR FOOTBALL PONTOON	
MENS SUPER LEAGUE	
OFFICERS	
RULES	
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR MENS SUPER LEAGUE	
ADDITIONAL DATES AND INFORMATION	
TEAM VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION	
FIXTURES	
ADDITIONAL DATES	
K.O. CUP	
COMPETITIONS	
MEETING DATES	
ROLL OF HONOUR	36
LEAGUE TABLES	
RESULTS	Error! Bookmark not defined.
TEAM HONOURS	
PLAYER HONOURS	
COMPETITION HONOURS	
LADIES SUPER LEAGUE	
OFFICERS	-
RULES	41
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR LADIES SUPER LEAGUE	
ADDITIONAL DATES AND INFORMATION	
TEAM VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION	44
FIXTURES	



··· · · · · · · · · ·	
MEETING DATES	49
	Error! Bookmark not defined.
TEAM HONOURS	
ESSEX COUNTY YOUTH	53
OFFICERS	
SOUTHERN COUNTIES YOUTH LEAGUE OFFICERS	53
RULES	54
CHILD PROTECTION STATEMENT	55
COUNTY VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION	56
FIXTURES	
	Error! Bookmark not defined.
ROLL OF HONOUR	
LEAGUE TABLES	Error! Bookmark not defined.
RESULTS	



ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

HONORARY PRESIDENT:	JOHN WELLER
HONORARY VICE PRESIDENTS:	BARRY ADLAM & DON VICKERS
CHAIRPERSON:	RICHARD WATERING 07980 361602 dartman170@gmail.com
VICE CHAIRPERSON:	DARREN PEETOOM 07770881086 dazman1800@gmail.com
GENERAL SECRETARY:	LEANNE WATERING 07817 835624 leannewatering@msn.com
TREASURER:	DAWN KENNEDY 07368 154733 dawnkennedy500@hotmail.co.uk
MINUTE SECRETARY:	LEANNE WATERING
MARKETING OFFICER:	LEANNE WATERING
LADIES TEAM MANAGER:	JAN PEARCE 07463612973 janrobwatson@aol.com
LADIES TEAM MANAGER: MENS TEAM MANAGER:	07463612973
	07463612973 janrobwatson@aol.com TONY OSBORNE 078188888817
MENS TEAM MANAGER:	07463612973 janrobwatson@aol.com TONY OSBORNE 07818888817 tony_osborne59@hotmail.com



COUNTY LAWS

- 1. The Organisation shall be called the Essex County Darts Organisation.
- 2. The objectives of the organistaion shall be:
 - a. To provide means whereby the best players, of either sex, regardless of age, playing in the County of Essex, may compete with and against each other.
 - b. To ensure that the competitions and County matches are held in suitable venues. And fully under the control of the County Executive Officials.
- 3. The Essex County Darts Organisation, being a full member of the United Kingdom Darts Association and shall be subject to all the rules and regulations of this governing body.
- 4. The Executive Council shall be a deliberative body as regards policy matters, and an Executive body as regards carrying out of any policy or matter as agreed by its Super League members, or of any arrangements arising out of such matters as have been agreed. A member of the Executive Council shall not be accorded a vote. The Executive Council shall report on both its deliberations and its actions, to the members as required.
- The County's representative sides shall only be drawn from registered playing members who have played when available for or attended Super League fixtures. Ladies = 65% Mens = 33%%

Special circumstances will be considered and if there is a break in service over consecutive seasons.

- 6. The Executive Council of the Essex County Darts Organisation, shall be drawn from E.C.D.O. uniformed members, of either sex, who are willing to work for the United Kingdom Darts Association with the County or the Organisations own Tournaments if agreed to.
- 7. The Executive Council shall consist of:
 - (a) Chairperson
 - (b) Vice Chairperson
 - (c) General Secretary
 - (d) Tresurer
 - (e) Minute Secretary
 - (f) Youth Officer
 - (g) Marketing Officer
 - (h) Accommodation Manager
 - (i) Mens Team Manager
 - (j) Ladies Team Manager
 - (I) County Captains (may compromise of existing Executive Officers or Non Executive Officers. All other elected Officials of all sections become working Committee Members.
- 8. The Essex County Darts Organisation shall have its own Bank Account with 2 or 3 Signatories as authorised by the Executive Committee.
- 9. A Percentage of the Players members fee or Team fee to be paid into the County Account, this will include fund raising money. This is to be used for the running costs of the National League Championships Competitions, the subsidy of players & officials for Inter-County games.
 - E.C.D.O. 10%, Youth 10%, Ladies and Mens teams to be divided by the number of those teams registered in that season.

Members & Team fees for 2023-2024 = Ladies & Mens Leagues 33%, Youth League 25% where applicable.

10. The Super Leagues A.G.M. shall be held within one Month after the Essex County Darts Organisation A.G.M.



- 11. The only people entitled to vote are the teams representative who vote on their members wishes. In situations where multiple nominations are received for Ladies or Mens Team Managers then voting shall be by the N.L. team registered players of the outgoing season by ballot at the A.G.M.
- 12. No proxy vote allowed. Voting shall be by ballot.
- 13. All Members shall exercise full discretion of the G.D.P.R. guidelines issued.
- 14. The Executive Council shall have the power to co-opt members on to the Council, if required. A vote to be taken for a $\frac{3}{4}$ majority.

Executive Members for the forthcoming season:-Chairperson & Vice-Chairperson County Secretary Treasurer and Webmaster Minute Secretary/Marketing Officer Ladies & Mens Team Managers Youth Officer & County Team Selectors (may

Youth Officer & County Team Selectors (may comprise of Non Executive members) if deemed.

- 15. The Youth League Child Protection Officer(s) or designated representatives to be in attendance and maintain records of player attendances and any incidents at Youth County fixtures and Competitions.
- 16. Other Duties of the A.G.M .:-
 - To receive the Chairperson's Report and Secretary's Report
 - To receive the Treasurer's Report and to appoint an Auditor if agreed
 - To adopt the Annual Balance Sheet & statement of Accounts.
 - To elect Officers for the coming season.
 - To decide the members percentage fee for the coming season.
- 17. The title 'Essex County Darts Organisation' cannot be used by members without permission of the Executive Committee.
- 18. Only members who are willing to abide by, and play under the U.K.D.A. Rules & County Constitution will be eligible to play in the Super League under the auspice of the title as designated under **Rule 17**.
- 19. Nominations for officers for the ensuing season to be received in writing by the General Secretary at least 21 days before the A.G.M. Serving officers who are willing to stand again for election need not be nominated in writing.
- 20. Any team failing to be represented at a Full Council meeting will be subject to a fine of Mens & Ladies Super League Teams £25.00, This is to be paid within one month of the meeting taking place. Extenuating circumstances for teams being absent will be taken into account.
- 21. County fees will be payable by all member teams annually, to include Fund Raising. Fees for 2023-24 season are:- Men £170.00 per team, Ladies £105.00 per team, Youth £10.00 per player. These fees may be paid at meeting prior to, but in total by 1st October of that season. All monies not received within the stipulated times will incur a penalty of £25.00 to be paid before the team is available to register for a future season.
- 22. All Secretaries to be responsible for the return of all perpetual trophies held by players registered with them during the previous season. Failing to return within 21 days of the date given a fine of £25.00 will be imposed on the team, also costs incurred for repairs or replacements of trophy and engraving.
- 23. If at any time it is considered necessary or advisable to dissolve the 'Essex County Darts Organisation' an Extraordinary General Meeting shall be called, if the decision is confirmed by a single majority of those present and entitled to vote, any assets remaining after satisfaction of any proper debts shall be donated to a **CHARITY** chosen by those attending.
- 24. The Chairperson of the League Councils will, if required, be called upon to place the casting vote to reach an agreement on any matters requiring a majority vote.



- 25. A Disciplinary Sub Committee to be formed to deal with cases as they deem fit, if and when they arise. Once a case is identified to the General Secretary and is deemed fit by the Executive Council where possible within 14 days and no later than 28 days. Any person who is penalised has the right of appeal which must be lodged in writing to the General Secretary within 28 days of the original hearing. Committee to be made up as follows:
 - (a) Discipline Sub Committee County Chairperson, General Secretary, and 2 of the 3 Team Managers, Captain or players representative of the appropriate team.

(b) Appeal Committee – County Vice-Chairperson (to act as Chairperson) all members of the Executive Committee not of the Disciplinary Sub Committee. The County Chairperson to give a report on the Disciplinary Sub Committee Meeting.

- 26. The hire of or approval to use the Essex County Darts Organisation equipment can only be authorised by the General Secretary. An application for the hire of, or approval to use, must be in writing. If approval is givenby the Secretary a copy of the agreed transaction giving all details must be send to the County Treasurer for reference. All E.C.D.O. members only events, Inter-County matches, Youth matches and any Open Tournaments organised by E.C.D.O. be free of charge. For any outside Darts event including exhibition matches a daily charge plus the cost of the officials transportation and accomodation if necessary. This charge may be waived for Charity occasions at the discretion of the General Secretary plus two Executive Committee Members.
- 27. Any matter not covered within the rules laid down in the Constitution shall be determined by the Executive Committee. Such determination shall be put to a Full Council Meeting for approval, and then by ordinary resolution at an A.G.M. and shall be entered into the Constitution.
- 28. Names and addresses of all registered Super League players must be sent to the County Secretary within two weeks of the start of the season and all further registrations sent as and when they occur
- 29. All Players, Officials and Supporters accompanying the County to away matches shall be required to pay expense in full 7 days prior to the match.



RULES APPLICABLE TO ALL SUPER LEAGUES

- Each League to be goverend by a League Council, which shall consist of; Chairperson, Vice Chairperson, League Secretary, Tresurer, Results & Competition Secretary, Minute Secretary, and one named member from each registered team.
- 2. All Officers shall be elected Annually at their A.G.M. and vacancies shall be filled by the appropriate League Council as and when they arise. Nominations for Officers and proposals for the ensuing season to be received in writing, together with a written **PROPOSER & SECONDER** by the appriopriate League Secretary at least 21 days before the A.G.M. Serving Officers whom are willing to stand again for election need not be nominated in writing.
- (a) Men's and Youth Teams may only play registered players who are eligible for selection for the relevant N.L. teams under the criteria set out within these pages and eligibility criteria of the U.K.D.A. Super League and N.L. agreement forms. Essex members Mens, Ladies and Youth must acknowledge the registration form check boxes accuretly to staisfy all County criteria present. Essex remains a 'CLOSED' County noting that players registered in multiple Super Leagues are ineligible to play once a N.L. registration form is authorised by another County.
 (b) Ladies Super League to be 'OPEN' to all eligible players with no restrictions as to 'Prefered' N.L. County. The prefered N.L. County must be clearly marked on the U.K.D.A. membership form.
- 4. Each League shall have a Bank Account with any 2 or 3 Signaturies as authorised by the League Committee. League Accounts to be audited annually. Each Super League is to hold a Committee meeting every 6 to 8 weeks.
- 5. All matches to be played on a 1-20 Treble Bristle Board. All teams to play on the recommended dartboard, any alternative board must first have the approval of the appropriate Super League Committee and the County Secretary. Centre of the Bulls Eye to be 5ft 8ins from the floor. Length of throw to be 7ft 9¼ ins with a raised oche. The matchboard to have lighting as approved by the Executive/Super League Commitees or current U.K.D.A rulings. The Caller acts as the referee his or her decision is final. The Caller shall be the only person to who queries regarding darts scored or total left whilst at the oche shall be addressed. No dart to be retrieved from the board until the score has been called. Any protest to be made whilst darts are in the board. No additional markings or aids are allowed within any playing area, any markings noted before, during or after game completion may determined that match or set void of any winning points.
- 6. Non Super League players are allowed to participate in the Mixed Pairs competition. This is on sole condition that they are partnered with a registered Essex Super League player and that they are not registered in any other Super League.
- Any player(s) reported to the league in writing within 7 days for misbehaviour or misuse of darts including actions considered to be dangerous or unsporting will result in disciplinary action being taken by the respective Super League Committee.
- 8. Any matters not covered by these rules or additional individual Super League rules shall be decided by the appropriate League Council and thereafter become a rule formally approved at the following A.G.M.
- 9. Teams are required to re-register the membership of their players at the start of each season for that current season. Membership is accepted within the U.K.D.A. eligibility and County Laws which may become amended from season to season.

The E.C.D.O. reserves the right of entry into their Super Leagues without giving a reason to do so. A player cannot register and play in and E.C.D.O. competition or County play off for a U.K.D.A. event without having registered for the Super League at least 28 days prior to the competition date and having attended two fixtures, excluding the British Teenage Open play off when played or hosted by the County organisers. The E.C.D.O. will adhere to the U.K.D.A. policy regarding G.D.P.R. and Code of Coduct issued documentation.

 Players or teams that have qualified in competition to play in the final or further rounds of the same competition but do not attend will have disciplinary action imposed.

Extenuating circumstances for non attendance will be taken into consideration



- 11. All registered Super League members to abide by local venue regulations, government legislation and U.K.D.A. rules on smoking when attending Super League fixtures, meetings, competitions and N.L. match venues within or outside the county of Essex. This includes the use of electronic devices
- 12. Financial commitments by way of fees and registrations for all Super Leagues will end at the 1st May each season. This is to allow adequate timing for accounts and preparations for any financial auditing that may take place. County fees to be paid by 1st October each season. All monies to be paid in full prior to 1st May to avoid discretionary fines by the E.C.D.O. unless the planned fixture programme is still incomplete for that season or league fines are imposed after the 1st May of that season in which case the date will remain as the 31st May of that season.
- 13. Minutes of meetings provided by the leagues minute Secretary to be issued 14 days in advance of the published meeting date to allow be dissemination and consideration by players enabling the Secretary or representative of that team to contribute its opinion to the following meeting's agenda.
- 14. Each Super League team Secretary or designate member to have Child Protection responsibilities when registering players that are Under 18 years of age during the season. Such responsibilities are under the presence of current Government legistration and U.K.D.A. Child Protection Policy issued and the auspices of the E.C.D.O. Child Protection Officer. Responsibility should be covered by the player(s) parent(s) being in attendance and signing the Mens or Ladies Teams weekly attendance sheet.
- 15. The E.C.D.O. operate strict policies on discrimination and intimidation, therefore the E.C.D.O. will take a strong stance on any verbal abuse, messaging or display which is discriminatory, hateful or threatening and any of its writings or actions which may offend, insult, humiliate or intimidate any of its membership being players or Officials. The authors of such postings may have brought the good name of the E.C.D.O. and the sport of darts into disrepute and may therefore at the discretion of the E.C.D.O. Executive face disciplinary proceedings as laid down in **Rule 24** of the current handbook.

The E.C.D.O. will operate and be under the auspices of the U.K.D.A./D.R.A: (a) When comments are posted on Social Media Platforms not associated with the E.C.D.O./U.K.D.A. that are deemed to be defamatory, abusive, aggressive, threatening or otherwise likely to cause personnel distress to any E.C.D.O. Officer or U.K.D.A. playing member or that are in direct conflict with the conditions of the U.K.D.A. Social Network Disclaimer then the E.C.D.O./U.K.D.A will reserve the right to instigate disciplinary proceedings as laid down in the U.K.D.A. Code of Practice - DISCIPLINE against the author or authors of such posings regardless of wherever they may be published.

- 16. Transfer of N.L. players from one County to another requires a completed N.L. 'release form' from the player and outgoing County which must be produced on official headed paper from the player or Secretary indicating any information obliged to be passed on to the incoming County Secretary. It is the players responsibility/initiative to instigate this procedure giving adequate timing for the administration to take place, a minimum of 7 days is required before being accepted by a new Super League/County Organisation.
- 17. The appropriate League Council will have the power to co-opt members onto its Committee(s) if required. A vote to be taken for a $\frac{3}{2}$ majority to take place at an Executive or League meeting or at an A.G.M.

THE COUNTY A.G.M. WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2RD JULY 2025, 8PM AT THE CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB



PRIVACY POLICY (G.D.P.R.)

We at the Essex County Darts Organisation want to make sure all the personal information we have collected about you is always safe and secure. The Essex County Darts Organisation are Data Processors for the United Kingdom Darts Association (U.K.D.A.) who are the Data Controllers.

This Policy sets out our commitments to you in compliance with and beyond the General Data Protection Regulation (commonly known as the G.D.P.R.) and explains how we collect, store, and use your personal information.

We have not appointed a Data Protection Officer to oversee our compliance with data protection laws as we are not required to do so, but our Data Protection Team [i.e. The Essex County Darts Organisation Executive Committee] has overall responsibility for data protection compliance in our organisation.

If you have any questions about this Policy or what we do with your personal information, contact the Essex County Darts Organisation General Secretary using the information provided on this document.

PRIVACY NOTICES

Collecting specific, relevant personal information is a necessary part of us being able to provide you assistance when dealing with the Essex County Darts Organisation and the United Kingdom Darts Association or just managing our relationship with you.

When the U.K.D.A. hold or use your personal information as a data controller (see below for a description of what this is) they will provide you with a privacy notice which sets out in detail what information they hold about you (such as your contact details, address, etc.), how your personal information may be used and the reasons for these uses, together with details of your rights. This information is collected and Privacy Noticed supplied by the Essex County Darts Organisation (as Data Processors) on behalf of the U.K.D.A.

Where the Essex County Darts Organisation collect personal information from you directly, we will provide the privacy notice at the time we collect the personal information from you. The privacy notice will be available through the Super League representatives at the time of signing on to a team as they are representing the committee in this duty.

The Essex County Darts Organisation will only provide the privacy notice to you once, generally at the start of the relationship with you.

However, if the applicable privacy notice is updated substantially, then we may provide you with details of the updated version. You are encouraged to check back regularly for updates.

Your Super League representative or team captain might collect contact information off you as per usual and they will control that information. They will not pass it on to third parties without your permission.

THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN DATA CONTROLLERS/PROCESSOR

A data controller is a person who controls how personal information is processed and used. A data processor is a person who processes and uses personal information in accordance with the instructions of a third party, i.e., the data controller.

This distinction is important. You have certain rights in relation to your personal information, for example the right to be provided with the personal information held about you and details of its use and the right to have certain of your personal information either erased or anonymised, commonly referred to as the right to be forgotten (see below to see what rights you have). These rights can generally only be exercised against a data controller of your information.

In most cases we will be a data controller of your personal information. In any case where we are not a data controller this means that you cannot exercise these rights against us directly (i.e., where we only act as a data processor), but you can do so against the data controller (i.e., the person who controls how we process the personal information). In these cases, we will endeavour to inform you who is the data controller of your personal information so that you can direct any such requests to them.



Also, it is only a data controller that will provide you with a privacy notice about your personal information, so where we process your personal information as a data controller we will provide you with a privacy notice. Where we process your personal information as a data processor for a third party, that third party should provide you with a privacy notice which will set out details regarding the processing of your personal information, which should also include the processing to be carried out by us on their behalf.

HOW DO WE USE YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION?

We will use your personal information as described in the privacy notice provided to you, but, for example, we pass on some of your personal information to the U.K.D.A. when completing entry forms for end of season team and individual competitions.

WHO DO WE SHARE YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION WITH?

Details of how we disclose your personal information are set out in the relevant privacy notice provided to you, but generally it is where we need to do so in order to run our organisation on your behalf. In such circumstances, we will put in place arrangements to protect your personal information. Outside of that we do not disclose your personal information unless we are required to do so by law.

We will not transfer personal information about you outside the European Economic Area (E.E.A.).

We do not sell, trade or rent your personal information to others.

HOW LONG DO WE HOLD ON TO YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION?

Further details of how long we hold onto your personal information for are set out in the relevant privacy notice provided to you, but we will only hold your information for as long as is necessary or where you ask us to delete records, we may delete it earlier.

Information will not be kept for longer than 18 months. This is based on being used during the current season and overlapping the start of the next.

WHAT ARE YOUR RIGHTS?

Full details of your rights set out in the relevant privacy notice provided to you, but you are entitled by law to ask for a copy of your personal information at any time. You are also entitled to ask us to correct, delete or update your personal information, to send your personal information to you or another organisation and to object to automated decision making. Where you have given us your consent to use your personal information in a particular manner, you also have the right to withdraw this consent at any time.

To exercise any of your rights, or if you have any questions relating to your rights, please contact the Essex County Darts Organisation General Secretary by using the contact details in the <u>EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE</u> section.

You should note that some of your rights may not apply as they have specific requirements and exemptions which apply to them, and they may not also apply to personal information recorded and stored by us. However, your right to withdraw consent or object to processing for direct marketing are absolute rights.

The county will control the security of information collected on behalf of the U.K.D.A. To ensure good communication among county members the contact details of certain officials and captains will be kept in the county handbook - these will be name, mobile, email, address. If you don't want this information included contact the General Secretary. We ask that all members control data in their possession.

If you are unhappy with the way, we are using your personal information you can complain to the UK Information Commissioner's Office (I.C.O.) or your local data protection regulator. More information about your legal rights can be found on the Information Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/. However, we are here to help and would encourage you to contact us to resolve your complaint first.



SECURITY

We employ a variety of organisational measures to keep your personal information safe and to prevent unauthorised access to, or use, or disclosure of it. Unfortunately, no information transmission over the Internet is guaranteed 100% secure nor is any storage of information always 100% secure, but we do take all appropriate steps to protect the security of your personal information. We take information and system security very seriously indeed and only share with the U.K.D.A. who are certified to the I.S.O.

Any Essex County Darts Organisation or personally owned computer able to access the U.K.D.A. Database or scanned application/entry forms is to be password protected.

Documents with personal data on must be locked away.

CHANGES TO THIS POLICY

Any changes we may make to this Policy in the future will be notified to Super League representatives by e-mail.

1. Membership Responsibilities

Membership declaration and Privacy Policy acknowledgements are accepted by the signing of Membership Application Agreement Forms Part 1 and if applicable Part 2 on an annual basis by its members. Opting out or clarification of acceptances is the members responsibility by contacting for discussion/clarification the designated G.D.P.R. focal point or County General Secretary both contact details as noted within these pages and current handbook issued.

CONTACT

In the event of any query or complaint in connection with the information we hold about you, please email the Essex County Darts Organisation or write to the General Secretary, details can be found in the **EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE** section.

Whilst this privacy policy sets out a general summary of your legal rights in respect of personal information, this is a very complex area of law. More information about your legal rights can be found on the Information Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/.



FIXTURES

All HOME Matches are played at:

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245-261379

U.K.D.A PREMIER LEAGUE 2024-2025

14 th & 15 th SEPTEMBER 2024	GLAMORGAN	AWAY
5 TH & 6 TH OCTOBER 2024	YORKSHIRE	HOME
30 TH NOVEMBER & 1 ST DECEMBER 2024	BYE	
11 TH & 12 TH JANUARY 2025	LONDON	HOME
1 ST & 2 ND FEBRUARY 2025	CORNWALL	AWAY
1 st & 2 ND MARCH 2025	LANCASHIRE	HOME
8 TH MARCH 2025	HERTFORDSHIRE	AWAY
29 TH & 30 TH MARCH 2025	LINCOLNSHIRE	AWAY
26 TH & 27 TH APRIL 2025	DORSET	HOME
17 th & 18 th MAY 2025	WARWICKSHIRE	AWAY
14 TH & 15 TH JUNE 2025	HAMPSHIRE	HOME

ADDITIONAL DATES

2nd August 2025

PRESENTATION NIGHT – AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB



COUNTY VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION

U.K.D.A PREMIER LEAGUE 2024-2025

CORNWALL INDIAN QUEENS WORKING MENS CLUB & INSTITUTE, ST FRANCIS RD, ST COLUMB ROAD, SAINT COLUMB, TR9 6QN	CHAIRPERSON: RICKY CHILTON [NO NUMBER} trickster501@live.co.uk SECRETARY: BERRY ALLEN 07867 974255 berylallen254@btinternet.com
DORSET BRANKSOME AND UPPER PARKSTONE, CONSERVATION CLUB, 271 ASHLEY ROAD, POOLE, DORSET, BH14 9DS	CHAIRPERSON: RICHARD PERRY 07747 630203 richard.perry93@ntlworld.com SECRETARY: CLAIRE SPENCER 07930 146518 clairefspencer@gmail.com
ESSEX CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG	CHAIRPERSON: RICHARD WATERING 07980 361602 dartman170@gmail.com SECRETARY: LEANNE WATERING 07817 835624 leannewatering@msn.com
GLAMORGAN PENYDARREN SOCIAL CLUB, TRAMROAD LANE, PENYDARREN, MERTHYR TYDFIL, CF47 9BZ	CHAIRPERSON: WAYNE WILLIAMS 07766 302234 wayne.williams10@btopenworld.com SECRETARY: SUE WILLIAMS 07825 870121 suewg97@gmail.com
HAMPSHIRE BITTERNE PARK SOCIAL CLUB, 76 MANOR FARM ROAD, SOUTHAMPTON, HAMPSHIRE, SO18 1NQ	CHAIRPERSON: PAUL SIMMONDS 07990 583540 paulrichardsimmonds@gmail.com SECRETARY: FRANK BRANSCOMBE 02392 321140 frank.branscombe@btinternet.com
HERTFORDSHIRE HALSEY MASONIC HALL WALNUT TREE HOUSE TURNERS HILL CHESHUNT HERTFORDSHIRE EN8 8NJ	CHAIRPERSON: TBC SECRETARY: TBC



ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

LANCASHIRE	CHAIRPERSON: ALAN HODGSON
STUBSHAW CROSS COMMUNITY AND SPORTS	[NO NUMBER]
CLUB,	fataldart1967@yahoo.co.uk
WALTER STREET, ASHTON-IN-MAKERFIELD,	SECRETARY: DAVID BALLANTINE
WIGAN WN4 8TP	07783 137184
	davidmballantine@gmail.com
	CHAIRPERSON: DES JACKLIN
THE BLUES CLUB,	07903 865058
NORTH STREET, GAINSBOROUGH,	jacklins180@gmail.com
LINCOLNSHIRE, DN21 2HU	SECRETARY: NIKKI COE
	07769 289418
	nicolacheavins@hotmail.com
LONDON	CHAIRPERSON: TBC
PLUMSTEAD COMMON WMC,	SECRETARY: TBC
71 KIRKHAM STREET, PLUMSTEAD,	
LONDON, SE18 2JS	
WARWICKSHIRE	CHAIRPERSON: NEIL PRICHARD
HEN LANE AND DISTRICT SOCIAL CLUB,	07721 386908
6 BEACON ROAD, HOLBROOKS,	n pritchard1@sky.com
COVENTRY, CV6 4DS	SECRETARY: ANGELA JONES
	07921 518893
	a jones410@yahoo.co.uk
YORKSHIRE	CHAIRPERSON: CAROL GEDDES
GLASSHOUGHTON W.M.C.,	07801 497520
152 LEEDS ROAD, CASTLEFORD,	carol.geddes180@hotmail.co.uk
WEST YORKSHIRE, WF10 4PD	SECRETARY: SALLY WALTON
	07752 388340
	sallywalton 13@hotmail.com



ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

ROLL OF HONOUR

LEAGUE TABLES

	U.K.D.A. PREMIER DIVISION – PROMOTION TABLE 2023-2024											
Р	ORGANISATION	Р	MA	WA	MB	WB	BP	ТР	LD			
1	LANCASHIRE	10	68	34	82	40	25	249	237			
2	YORKSHIRE	10	70	29	76	34	24	233	154			
3	WARWICKSHIRE	10	72	30	68	27	18	215	87			
4	LINCOLNSHIRE	10	61	40	60	29	16	206	53			
5	ESSEX	10	68	27	65	21	14	195	14			
6	DORSET	10	61	27	57	31	13	189	5			
7	CORNWALL	10	56	34	57	25	16	188	-70			
8	HAMPSHIRE	10	51	34	50	37	12	184	-35			
9	GLAMORGAN	10	59	34	52	26	9	180	-48			
10	HUMBERSIDE	10	56	13	57	29	11	*164	-113			
11	STAFFORDSHIRE	10	38	28	36	31	3	136	-284			

	MENS A TABLE										
Ρ	ORGANISATION	Р	W	D	L	F	Α	ТР	LD		
1	ESSEX	11	9	1	1	86	46	86	95		
2	LANCASHIRE	11	8	2	1	85	47	85	86		
3	YORKSHIRE	11	6	2	3	74	58	74	48		
4	LINCOLNSHIRE	11	5	3	3	70	62	70	15		
5	HAMPSHIRE	11	5	2	4	68	64	68	6		
6	CORNWALL	11	4	1	6	67	65	67	-12		
7	GLAMORGAN	11	5	1	5	65	67	65	-9		
8	WARWICKSHIRE	11	4	1	6	64	68	64	2		
9	LONDON	11	2	5	4	60	72	60	-20		
10	STAFFORDSHIRE	11	4	0	7	55	77	55	-37		
11	CHESHIRE	11	2	1	8	50	82	50	-115		



	LADIES A TABLE										
Р	ORGANISATION	Р	W	D	L	F	Α	ТР	LD		
1	HAMPSHIRE	11	8	2	1	45	21	45	50		
2	LINCOLNSHIRE	11	6	4	1	40	26	40	29		
3	YORKSHIRE	11	6	2	3	38	28	38	27		
4	CORNWALL	11	6	1	4	36	30	36	15		
5	STAFFORDSHIRE	11	4	3	4	34	32	34	4		
6	WARWICKSHIRE	11	6	1	4	33	33	33	5		
7	ESSEX	11	4	4	3	33	33	33	-2		
8	LONDON	11	4	3	4	32	34	32	-10		
9	GLAMORGAN	11	3	4	4	30	36	30	-1		
10	LANCASHIRE	11	2	2	7	29	37	29	-16		
11	CHESHIRE	11	2	2	7	27	39	27	-33		

	MENS B TABLE											
Р	ORGANISATION	Р	W	D	L	F	Α	ТР	LD			
1	LANCASHIRE	11	6	3	2	82	50	82	83			
2	YORKSHIRE	11	8	1	2	81	51	81	118			
3	ESSEX	11	6	2	3	76	56	76	61			
4	LINCOLNSHIRE	11	6	2	3	75	57	75	46			
5	KENT	11	6	1	4	67	65	67	-3			
6	WARWICKSHIRE	11	5	1	5	65	67	65	3			
7	GLAMORGAN	11	4	2	5	65	67	65	1			
8	HAMPSHIRE	11	4	1	6	65	67	65	-16			
9	STAFFORDSHIRE	11	4	1	6	58	74	58	-59			
10	CORNWALL	11	3	2	6	55	77	55	-63			
11	LONDON	11	1	5	5	55	77	55	-63			

	LADIES B TABLE											
Р	ORGANISATION	Р	W	D	L	F	Α	ТР	LD			
1	LANCASHIRE	11	9	1	1	46	20	46	51			
2	WARWICKSHIRE	11	8	2	1	45	21	45	67			
3	YORKSHIRE	11	7	3	1	43	23	43	36			
4	HAMPSHIRE	11	7	1	3	42	24	42	42			
5	CORNWALL	11	7	1	3	39	27	39	34			
6	STAFFORDSHIRE	11	5	2	4	34	32	34	-1			
7	LONDON	11	2	5	4	28	38	28	-22			
8	LINCOLNSHIRE	11	2	4	5	28	38	28	-24			
9	GLAMORGAN	11	1	3	7	26	40	26	-34			
10	KENT	11	2	2	7	23	43	23	-48			
11	CHESHIRE	11	1	3	7	22	44	22	-51			



10 [™] & 11 [™]	SEPTEMBER 2022					
	KENT	17	-	19	ESSEX	
MA	KENT	3	-	9	ESSEX	DARREN PEETOOM – 4-0 (31.31)
LA	KENT	2	-	4	ESSEX	DONNA GLEED – 3-0 (22.77)
MB	KENT	7	-	5	ESSEX	DARREN RICHARDSON – 4-0 (28.63)
LB	KENT	5	-	1	ESSEX	JADE GOFFORD – 3-2 (16.58)
	CTOBER 2022					
	ESSEX	21	-	15	WARWICKSHIRE	
MA	ESSEX	9	-	3	WARWICKSHIRE	KEEGAN BROWN – 4-0 (37.11)
LA	ESSEX	2	-	4	WARWICKSHIRE	LEANNE HALLS – 3-0 (19.27)
MB	ESSEX	8	-	4	WARWICKSHIRE	MICHAEL HANCOCKS – 4-0 (27.33)
LB	ESSEX	2	-	4	WARWICKSHIRE	JADE GOFFORD – 3-2 (16.32)
5 TH & 6 TH N	OVEMBER 2022					· · · ·
	LANCASHIRE	24	-	12	ESSEX	
MA	LANCASHIRE	6	-	6	ESSEX	RICHIE HOWSON – 4-3 (28.01)
LA	LANCASHIRE	1	-	5	ESSEX	KAREN WILLIAMS – 3-2 (18.85)
MB	LANCASHIRE	9	-	3	ESSEX	ANDREW CURRIVAN – 4-2 (27.98)
LB	LANCASHIRE	4	-	2	ESSEX	SUE WATERMAN – 3-2 (19.14)
10 TH & 11 TH	DECEMBER 2022					
	ESSEX	22	-	14	CHESHIRE	
MA	ESSEX	9	-	3	CHESHIRE	DARREN PEETOOM – 4-1 (30.43)
LA	ESSEX	4	-	2	CHESHIRE	STACEY ELLIS – 3-2 (22.69)
MB	ESSEX	6	-	6	CHESHIRE	SCOTT LAWRIE – 4-1 (28.63)
LB	ESSEX	3	-	3	CHESHIRE	SUE WATERMAN – 3-0 (19.03)
7 TH & 8 TH JA	NUARY 2023					
	HAMPSHIRE	17	-	19	ESSEX	
MA	HAMPSHIRE	4	-	8	ESSEX	JOE RUSSELL – 4-3 (29.93)
LA	HAMPSHIRE	3	-	3	ESSEX	STACEY ELLIS – 3-1 (22.22)
MB	HAMPSHIRE	4	-	8	ESSEX	BRYAN MARGERISON – 4-2 (28.98)
LB	HAMPSHIRE	6	-	0	ESSEX	N/A
4 TH & 5 TH FE	BRUARY 2023					
	ESSEX	20	-	16	CORNWALL	
MA	ESSEX	8	-	4	CORNWALL	KEEGAN BROWN – 4-0 (32.85)
LA	ESSEX	2	-	4	CORNWALL	SUE WATERMAN – 3-1 (21.11)
MB	ESSEX	9	-	3	CORNWALL	SHAUN FOX – 4-0 (29.91)
LB	ESSEX	1	-	5	CORNWALL	CAROL PINFOLD – 3-1 (16.68)
4 TH & 5 TH M						
	STAFFORDSHIRE	11	-	25	ESSEX	
MA	STAFFORDSHIRE	4	-	8	ESSEX	SHAUN FOX – 4-1 (32.05)
LA	STAFFORDSHIRE	2	-	4	ESSEX	STACEY ELLIS – 3-2 (21.96)
MB	STAFFORDSHIRE	1	-	11	ESSEX	ANDREW CURRIVAN – 4-0 (27.45)
LB	STAFFORDSHIRE	4	-	2	ESSEX	KAREN BREEN – 3-0 (17.48)
25 TH & 26 TH	MARCH 2023					
	ESSEX	19	-	17	LONDON	
MA	ESSEX	8	-	4	LONDON	SHAUN FOX – 4-3 (28.75)
LA	ESSEX	3	-	3	LONDON	STACEY ELLIS – 3-1 (20.25)
MB	ESSEX	6	-	6	LONDON	MICHAEL PINNINGTON – 4-0 (29.35)
LB	ESSEX	2	-	4	LONDON	CAROL PINFOLD – 3-0 (17.08)

RESULTS



22ND & 23RD APRIL 2023

22"" & 23"	P APRIL 2023					
	LINCOLNSHIRE	18	-	18	ESSEX	
MA	LINCOLNSHIRE	7	-	5	ESSEX	SHAUN FOX – 4-0 (28.23)
LA	LINCOLNSHIRE	3	-	3	ESSEX	STACEY ELLIS – 3-0 (25.05)
MB	LINCOLNSHIRE	5	-	7	ESSEX	JASON MURPHY – 4-2 (28.78)
LB	LINCOLNSHIRE	3	-	3	ESSEX	CAROL PINFOLD – 3-1 (17.85)
13 TH & 14 TH	MAY 2023					
	ESSEX	19	-	17	GLAMORGAN	
MA	ESSEX	9	-	3	GLAMORGAN	KEEGAN BROWN – 4-0 (32.32)
LA	ESSEX	4	-	2	GLAMORGAN	KAREN WILLIAMS – 3-2 (19.13)
MB	ESSEX	5	-	7	GLAMORGAN	JAMIE PEETOOM – 4-1 (29.00)
LB	ESSEX	1	-	5	GLAMORGAN	KERRY RUDD – 3-1 (17.36)
3 RD & 4 TH JU	JNE 2023					
	YORKSHIRE	15	-	21	ESSEX	
MA	YORKSHIRE	5	-	7	ESSEX	DARREN PEETOOM – 4-2 (32.75)
LA	YORKSHIRE	3	-	3	ESSEX	CAROL PINFOLD – 3-1 (18.48)
MB	YORKSHIRE	4	-	8	ESSEX	SCOTT LAWRIE – 4-3 (30.51)
LB	YORKSHIRE	3	-	3	ESSEX	KAREN BREEN – 3-2 (15.73)

PLAYER OF THE YEAR

	MEN	LADIES
2023-24		
2022-23	RICHIE HOWSON	STACEY ELLIS
2021-22	PHIL HALLS / ANDREW KATELEY	STACEY ELLIS
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	RICHIE HOWSON	STACEY ELLIS
2018-19	ANDREW KATELEY	STACEY ELLIS



FOOTBALL PONTOON

LADIES TEAMS

BOREHAM:	BURNLEY / ROTHERHAM UNITED / SALFORD CITY
BRAINTREE:	COVENTRY CITYWIGAN ATHLETIC / WYCOMBE WANDERERS / BROMLEYBIRMINGHAM
CITY	
CHELMSFORD:	BLACKBURN ROVER / SOUTHAMPTON / BURTON ALBION / BARROW CHARLTON
ATHLETIC	
COLCHESTER:	BRISTOL CITY / BRISTOL ROVERS
EASTWOOD:	HULL CITYMILLWALL / HUDDERSFIELD TOWN / HARROGATE TOWNSHEFFIELD
WEDNESDAY	
KELVEDON:	SHEFFIELD UNITEDCARLISLE UNITED / MANSFIELD TOWN / FLEETWOODSWANSEA
CITY	
SPRINGFIELD 'A':	NORWICH CITY WREXHAM / CRAWLEY TOWN / MK DONS SALFORD CITY
SPSPRINGFIELD 'B':	PRESTON NORTH END DONCASTER ROVERS / BLACKPOOL / COLCHESTER
UNITEDPETERBOROUGH	
WRITTLE:	OXFORD UNITED SWINDON TOWN / STOCKPORT COUNTY / CHELTENHAM MORCOMBE
MENS TEAMS	
BASILDON:	SUNDERLANDWATFORD / WREXHAM / BRADFORD CITYBRADFORD CITY
BASILDON Q-BALL:	WATFORDFLEETWOOD / SHREWSBURY TOWN / TRANMERE ROVERSWEST
BROMWICH ALBION	
BRENTWOOD:	MIDDLESBOROUGHPRESTON NORTH END / BOLTON WANDERERS / NEWPORT
COUNTYSTEVENAGE BOROUGH	
BRIGHTLINGSEA:	MILLWALLREADING / LINCOLN CITY / CHESTERFIELDGILLINGHAM
CHELMSFORD:	BRISTOL CITYSTOCKPORT COUNTY / CHARLTON ATHLETIC / CREWE ALEXANDRAPORT
VALE	,, _,, _
CHELMSFORD CRUSADERS:	- MK DONS / FOREST GREEN ROVERS
CLACTON RAILWAY:	CARDIFF CITY GRIMSBY TOWN / LEYTON ORIENT / NOTTS COUNTYBARNSLEY
COLCHESTER TOWN:	SHEFFIELD WEDNESDAY MIDDLESBROUGH / BRISTOL ROVERS / PORT
VALEPORTSMOUTH	
COLLIER ROW:	LEEDS UNITED QUEENS PARK RANGERS / EXETER CITY / GILLINGHAM COLCHESTER
UNITED	
KELVEDON:	QPR COVENTRY CITY / NORTHAMPTON / CARLISLE UNITED WYCOMBE WANDERERS
NOTLEY TEMPLARS:	STOKE CITY CRAWLEY TOWN / BIRMINGHAM CITY / ACCRINGTON STANLEYCARDIFF
CITY	
OCKENDON ARCHERS:	LUTON TOWNTRANMERE ROVERS / STEVENAGE BOROUGH /DONCASTER
ROVERS LEEDS UNITED	
PRITTLEWELL PIRATES:	PORTSMOUTH ROTHERHAM UNITED / PETERBOROUGH / SWINDON TOWN DERBY
COUNTY	
RAYLEIGH:	PLYMOUTH ARGYLE STOKE CITY / CAMBRIDGE UNITED / GRIMSBY TOWN NORWICH
CITY	
SOUTHEND:	WEST BROMWICH ALBION SUNDERLAND / BARNSLEY / AFC WIMBLEDONROW
WITHAM:	SWANSEA CITYNOTTS COUNTY / WIGAN ATHLETIC / WALSALLMANSFIELD



MENS SUPER LEAGUE

OFFICERS

CHAIRPERSON:	JAMES CUNNINGHAM 07498058113 Jcunningham060@outlook.com
VICE CHAIRPERSON:	MARTIN EXELL 07977 566981 martin.w.exell@googlemail.com
LEAGUE/MINUTE SECRETARY:	PAM KOROSEC
	07966 475160
	Pamkorosec1
TREASURER:	DAWN KENNEDY
	07957414876
	dawnkennedy500@hotmail.co.uk
RESULTS & RECORDS SECRETARY:	TONY OSBORNE
	07818 888817
	tony_osborne59@hotmail.com
COMPETITION SECRETARY:	MARTIN EXELL
FUND RAISING OFFICER:	SUSAN DIPROSE
	01375 407960
	suz.zi01@hotmail.com



RULES

- 1. League to be called Essex County Darts Organisations Men's Super League Section.
- 2. These rules are to be read in conjunction with the rules contained in <u>RULES APPLICABLE TO ALL SUPER LEAGUES</u> of this handbook which govern all Super Leagues.
- 3. Membership of the League shall be by election at the A.G.M. only and when so elected member teams will abide by and play under U.K.D.A. rules and the Constitution of the Essex County Darts Organisation.
- 4. A Bond fee of £75.00 per team is to be deposited with the League Treasurer at the A.G.M. this is returnable on completion of two seasons, providing all fixtures have been fulfilled and all dues paid.
- 5. The venue of any new teams, or proposed new venues by existing league member, to be inspected by a memberof the League Council for its suitability. This is to take place before the A.G.M.
 - Venue Vetting Guideline:

As well as Board and Oche checks for height and length, inc. practice area, the lighting, surround lighting, position of score tables, scoreboards or TV positions and the ability to hear the caller should be taken into consideration. Check that the playing area is devoid of any loudspeakers or television distractions. Noting if car parking could be an issue or is limited.

- 6. Non-attendance at League meetings is a fine of £25.00 for the 1st missed meeting, £50.00 for the next missed meeting and any team failing to attend 3 meetings or more will be excluded the following season or be fined £100.00. The meeting shall be attended by a named team member who then has to sign an attendance sheet which must also be signed by all teams present.
- 7. Each team shall at, or before, the registration meeting pay £170.00 (£130.00 County fees and £40.00 Pontoon Fund Raising) to cover Home match fees and fund raising, to the E.C.D.O. as a direct contribution in support of players selected at County level.
- 8. Each team shall at or before each meeting pay to the League Treasurer such monies as may be due. Failure to comply £10.00 fine.
- 9. Financial commitments by way of fees, registrations and fines will end at 1st May each season. All monies owed after this date must be paid by the date requested by the Treasurer. Failure to comply will entail £10.00 fine.
- 10. All secretaries to be responsible for the return of all trophies held by players registered with them during previous season. Failing to return within 21 days of date given a fine of £25.00 will be imposed. If Registered Team Secretary resigns during current season he/she must return trophies held by that team to League Committee WITHIN SEVEN DAYS. All perpetual trophies will be signed for at the presentation evening and on their return.
- 11. Registration fee for each player to be £17.00. This includes £10.00 payable to the U.K.D.A. and needs to be with the players registration form and in possession of the League Secretary before that player can play in any Super League competition, such forms to be retained by the League Secretary, until required by the County Secretary. All registration fees (cheques or P/O) to be made payable to 'Essex Men's Super League'.
- 12. (i) Any team knowingly playing any un-registered player shall be fined £25.00 and docked all set points won by the player(s). The Player, Secretary and Captain (as named in the Official Handbook) shall be suspended from all E.C.D.O. competitions during the remainder of the current season. The decision of the result of any match involving an un-registered player will rest with the League Council.

(ii) A player may register and play on a League night. Registration form to be countersigned by opposing Secretary or Captain (as named in the Official handbook) or registered player from the opposing team if team Officials are unavailable and sent together with fee (cheques, postal orders only - **NO CASH payable to the 'Essex Men's Super League'**) within 7 days to the League Secretary.

(iii) Registered players may request a transfer in the league, providing the player has not played in the current season by making an application in writing to the respective team Secretaries and League Secretary. One transfer per player only and a re-registration fee of £7.00 will be charged.



- 13. League matches to be played on a Home and Away basis. The league shall consist of a maximum of 28 teams. The two bottom teams to apply in writing for re-election at A.G.M.
- 14. Night of play to be Wednesday only. League fixture dates shall take preference over all other competitions that are outside the jurisdiction of the E.C.D.O. administration of any match not played on an appointed date to rest with the Results and Competition Secretary.
- 15. Any team failing to fulfil 2 matches or more to be excluded from the League the following season. A fine of £25.00 to be imposed on teams who postpone any fixture as published at the start of the season, plus the cost of food provided (exceptions to be made for weather conditions and breaking down en route).
 - (i) The Away team who are to travel must contact the **HOME** team Secretary, plus the League Secretary & the Competition Secretary via email, text or phone that weather conditions are too dangerous to travel.
 - (ii) The League Secretary will postpone all fixtures after 3pm if away teams (60% of the membership) contact both plus the League Secretary & Competition Secretary with the same reasons; this will allow time for home venues to be contacted to avoid making food and the league to revise fixtures.
 (iii) However, if it snows later in the day i.e after 4pm then the Away teams should contact the HOME venue immediately to find out what the situation is weather wise as weather conditions in the County can vary.
 - (iv) Any postponed game due to weather conditions must be played prior to the last fixture, and the AWAY team must accept one of three dates that the HOME team give, if reasonable notification is given.
- 16. Minimum of 4 players to form a team but any team playing with less than 8 players on any one match to be fined £7.00 for each player short. The team with a full side shall only put into the draw the required number of players to accommodate their opponents, with the full side getting the points not played for. Any player drawing a bye in the singles to be awarded a win bonus point. Any player drawing a BYE will play against a drawn player from the opposition for their ton and average, the team will receive the win point. The BYE opposition will be listed as PLAYER. If a team is short of more than one player this is repeated for up to 4 BYES. (No Player 2, No Player 3 and No Player 4)
- 17. League match result sheets to be sent to the Fixtures/Results Secretary and the Competition Secretary by each team by 8.00pm Thursday if emailing, Friday 12:00pm if posting. Failing to comply entails a £5.00 fine if both sheets are late. Email address: kevinstammers@yahoo.com; tony osborne59@hotmail.com
- 18. All team records of matches need to be made available to the Committee when required to include separate D.F.W. match fixture databases.
- 19. (i) When the league has sufficient teams to run two divisions the bottom two teams from Division 'A' will be relegated to Division 'B'. The top two teams from Division 'B' are automatically promoted to Division 'A'. All new teams will enter Division 'B' and therefore the league officials will have the authority to relegate one or no teams from Division 'A' to Division 'B' to balance the divisions

 (ii) There are to be no byes in Division 'A' where possible.
- 20. Matches to be decided over 4x Pairs best of 1x leg 801 and 8x Singles best of 7x legs 501. Away teams to throw first in first leg of match, alternatively thereafter. Straight start, double finish.
- 21. Match result decided by the team that wins most sets. 1 point to be awarded for each set won plus 2 bonus points for a win or 1 bonus point for a draw.In the event of a tie situation at the end of the season, the team gaining the most bonus points will be League Champions. If still equal then a count back of legs will be taken.
- 22. Draw to be made for order of play. A Player must be in attendance at the time their name enters each draw. Games to start at 8.30pm or before if all in attendance. Match board to be open for practice as soon as the first opposing player arrives prior to match commencing. Any team failing to provide an open board as stated to be fined £25.00.



23. If a player arrives at the venue on time and is unexpectedly called away after the draw has taken place, his place will be taken by another member of the playing squad named on the match registration sheet and no fine imposed.

In the event of a game being unable to be completed due to the players being involved in a disagreement, both players should be stood down and the game replayed using named players from the match registration sheet, both team Secretaries to make an informed judgement on the night if this should happen. All team names should be entered and signed on the match registration form before the match draw takes place.

- 24. Match fees Each losing set in league match to pay £1.00 to opposing team. This money to be retained by the teams.
- 25. The HOME team to provide a chalker; the AWAY team to provide a caller.
- 26. All Super League competitions to take place on a Wednesday night or weekends if Wednesday nights are not available, i.e. Singles, Pairs, Blind Pairs, Champion of Champions and Officials Cup etc.
- 27. Unless excused by the competition secretary any player failing to chalk after losing in a League Competition will be banned from all remaining competitions during that season and all the following season unless the team pay £25.00. Player and Team Secretary to be informed of any impending ban.
- 28. (i) Each team must pay £20.00 in respect of each Super League competition Singles, Pairs, K.O. Cup & Champion of Champions, Divisional K.O. Cups and £5.00 for the 1-6-12 League. Del Lewis Memorial Trophy & Rose Bowl to continue to have entry fees paid on the night. Prize Money will be subject to League Finances. Winners, Runners-up and Semi-finalists to receive prize money. Winners and Runners-up to receive trophies. All teams are expected to enter a minimum of one (3 man) team for the Del Lewis Memorial or donate £25.00
 (ii) All Super League teams are now required to enter a minimum of 4 players to ALL League competitions Blind Pairs, Grand Prix, Rose Bowl, Singles and Pairs, excluding the Mixed Pairs. Teams failing to attend with the minimum of 4 players at these competitions will result in the team forfeiting their pound for points money.
- 29. The team representatives for the Champion of Champions Competition to be the two players with the highest average. Players must have played 75% of league singles. In the event of 2 or more players having the same average, a playoff should take place of best of 5x legs 501 to decide who goes through. If one player cannot attend the competition, the player with the next highest average may play. The Champion of Champions play off to be after all league games have been completed.
- 30. The Officials Cup Competition shall be open to both men and women who hold official positions in the Mens Super League as named in the official handbook. This includes Team Secretary, Team Captain or League Council Member.
- 31. K.O. Cup will be a fixture to be played on a Wednesday during the playing season. Each match to consist of 8x sets of 3x legs of 501. All legs to be played. In the event of a tie, one nominated player from each side to play best of 3x legs of 501 to find winner. Toss for 1st throw.
- 32. There will be each season a trophy for the 'Super League Player of the Year'. This player to be found from the accumulative points of the Averages, Tons, Maximums and Most Wins tables.
- 33. The Len Coles Memorial Team Trophy to be included into League, scores of 170 and over awarded a bonus point. Player gaining highest number of points to receive trophy. Player scoring the most maximums to receive trophy.
- 34. DD/AVG Trophy to be awarded to the top player over the season. Players must have played 75% of league singles. DD/AVG equals actual average plus 1 point for a win.
- 35. The Frank Eastall Memorial Team trophy will be awarded to the team scoring the greatest number of 180's to 171's over the season.



- 36. No Super League dart player is allowed to sign on for an alternative Super League Team until any outstanding disciplinary matters or debts with the team or County Organisation that has been left have been settled, until all parties have put their case to the League Council and the matter voted on. At the end of each season all players to fill in a Registration form for the next season or a Player Release Form prior to the A.G.M. so that all teams will know that players have no outstanding financial commitments to their previous team. All Release forms should be signed by the Team Secretary, if unavailable, then Team Captain as named in the handbook.
- 37. Super League 1-6-12 League. This competition to coincide with league games eg. 1st game played counts as 1 point, 6th game played counts as 2 points and 12th game played counts as 3 points. The recorded draw of 1st, 6th and 12th players to be recorded for Fixture Secretary. Teams who cannot fulfil the last game will lose the 3 point game. If both teams have one player short, 11th game will count as 3 point game. A team trophy and prize money will be provided for the team with the most points at the end of the season, this money to be provided by a £5.00 fee payable by all teams. The format of this competition to change in line with the playing format of the League, eg 9 singles would represent 1-5-9 League.
- 38. Where both teams knowingly allow a breach of the rules to take place, then the teams will be fined £25.00, plus any fines that are covered by existing rules.
- 39. Nominations for Officials and Proposals for the ensuring season to be received in writing by the appropriate League Secretary at least 21 days before the A.G.M.
- 40. The Men's Super League A.G.M. to take place on a Wednesday night when possible starting at 8pm.
- 41. (i) If an incident occurs the league must be informed in writing within 7 days of the incident. If the league council feels it is serious enough for disciplinary action to be taken the following procedure shall be followed. Any player(s) involved in the incident shall be suspended from the league immediately until a disciplinary hearing can be held. The disciplinary committee to be made from 2 members of the league council, plus 3 Team Secretaries or Captains (as named in the official year handbook) to be chosen from teams not involved in the incident and should be held as soon as practically possible. If the outcome of the disciplinary is appealed then 2 different members of the League Council plus 3 different team Secretaries or Captains named in the handbook are to be chosen from teams not involved in the incident to hear the appeal. This process to be taken to include failure to report an incident which could be seen as bringing the sport of darts into disrepute.
 (ii) The League Council to act without reference to a disciplinary is not prevent of a breach deemed serious enough for immediate action, such as violence, threatening behaviour, use of drugs or involvement, or the Police

being called for by the venue. To appeal this judgement the procedure is the same as stated in reference (i) above.

- 42. The Team Secretary and Captains Name, Address and Telephone number will be printed in the handbook subject to the Essex Privacy Policy of the G.D.P.R.
- 43. Each Team must complete the 'Players Attendance Sheet' with the signed and printed names of all registered members who have attended on each match night. The sheet must be sent with the score sheets to the Results Secretary (by post or email) failure to comply is a £5.00 fine. U18 players that attend must be identified on the Players Attendance Sheet and signed for by both Guardian/Parent and Team Secretary/Captain.
- 44. In the event of more than one team sharing a venue, the first team to be drawn at HOME in the K.O. Cup will play from their HOME venue. Any subsequent teams that are drawn as a HOME fixture will play at the opposing team's venue.
- 45. Only league registered persons to represent league teams at meetings. Non registered persons may request to attend meetings at the discretion of the League Committee.
- 46. All teams to pay £10.00 at the start of the season to enable the Fund Raising Officer to purchase raffle prizes for each competition night and Presentation evening.
- 47. The Men's Super League is to hold meetings between every 8 to 10 weeks



- 48. In the Pairs Knockout, When a pairing qualifies for Finals Night and one of the pair is unavailable to play through extenuating circumstances a substitute is permitted to play providing the substitute has not played in the competition.
- 49. All Super League competitions to be started by a throw for the bullseye to determine who throws first in legs 1-3-5
- 50. No headgear shall be worn unless officially permitted as follows:
 - (a) As prescribed by statute on Religious grounds (eg a Sikh would qualify for such permission)
 - (b) In cases of bone fide and medically certified health reasons.
 - (c) The wearing of earphones or similar sound transmining devices other than for medical reasons is not permitted.
- 51. The use of dartboard surround lighting are permitted but must be used as an addition to the standard dartboard lighting. If this is used at a venue then provision must be made to include one practice board of the same type and installation as the match board.
- 52. Registered players from the Essex Ladies Super League section are allowed to register and play (TWO lady players per team only) in a Essex Men's Super League team during the season. A £7.00 registration fee will apply (having already paid £10.00 to the U.K.D.A.). Only Ladies that nominated Essex as their preferred County selections can be registered on their Essex Ladies Super League player registration forms. The player will play the same league format and be subject to the same rules within the Men's section as their condition of play with no gender concessions applied. Men's teams with Ladies already registered will be eligible to play as League Officials in the Officials Cup if such a position is held. Ladies will only be able to enter County play offs and Champions Cup qualification within the Ladies Super League.
- 53. The Grand Prix Singles Competition (Introduced 2021-22 season) is open to all registered players with an entry fee on the night. Prize money to the Winner, Runner-up and losing Semi Finalists. Format; double start, double finish, best of 5x legs. (there is no perpetual trophy for this competition).
- 54. The Darren Lusher Memorial Competition and the Rab Scott Memorial Competition for 2023-24: The first 5 Singles games in all league matches will produce 2 separate League Tables as a trial. The top 6 teams, plus the promoted 2-teams from 2022-2023 season (Collier Row, Brightlingsea, Southend, Brentwood, Chelmsford, Kelvedon, Basildon & Rayleigh) will be included in the Rab Scott League, with the remaining 8-teams featuring in the Darren Lusher league (Clacton Railway, Ockendon Archers, Notley Templars, Basildon Q-Ball, Prittlewell Pirates, Witham, Chelmsford Crusaders, Colchester Town). Two-points are awarded to the winning team (whether the score is 5-0; 4-1 or 3-2). The Sets and Legs different

will be used for league positioning purposes. The winners of each league will receive 75% of entry fee plus perpetual trophy; the runners-up will receive the other 25%.

55. A £4.00 per team, per match, levy (a total of £120.00 per team, per season) is to be paid for the 2023-24 season. This is to increase League and Competition prize money. In addition, £10.00 per week would be allocated to the highest winning player average each round of league fixtures.



ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR MENS SUPER LEAGUE

- a) County fees (£130.00) & Pontoon (£40.00) totalling £170.00 to be paid at the registration meeting. Cheques to be made payable to **Essex County Darts Organisation**
- b) Fines for non payment or late payment for the above (a) are payable to the E.C.D.O.
- c) Competition fees £95.00 payable to the Essex Men's Super League
- d) Raffle fee ± 10.00 payable to the Essex Men's Super League
- e) Player registration fee £17.00 per player payable to Essex Men's Super League
- A levy of £4.00 per team, per match_15 TEAMS 2024-25, totalling £120.00 payable to the Essex Men's Super League
- g) Fines payable to the Essex Men's Super League
- h) Attendance & Result sheets sent to: tony_osborne59@hotmail.com
- i) Men's Competition formats see the COMPETITION FORMATS section.

ADDITIONAL DATES AND INFORMATION

- 1. County A.G.M; Wednesday 2nd July 2025 8pm at Chelmsford Social Club
- 2. Mens Super League A.G.M; Wednesday 9th July 2025 8pm at Chelmsford Social Club
- County, Super League & Youth Presentation Night; Saturday 3rd August 2025 8pm at Chelmsford Social Club
- Mixed Pairs Competition; Sunday 1st December 2025 1:15pm Registration at Chelmsford Social Club. (Eligibility by reading <u>RULE 6</u>)
- Refer to section <u>COMPETITIONS</u> for all Super League registered players County play-off competitions or National events 2023. (U.K.D.A. Eligibility Rules apply)
- 6. See Error! Reference source not found. section for fund raising team allocations



TEAM VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION

BASILDON

Q BALL SPORTS BAR TIME SQUARE, SOUTHERNHAY, BASILDON, ESSEX, SS14 1DJ 01268 524684

BASILDON Q-BALL

Q BALL SPORTS BAR TIME SQUARE, SOUTHERNHAY, BASILDON, ESSEX, SS14 1DJ 01268 524684

BRENTWOOD

I

THE OLD-BRENTWOOD CLUB ASHWELLS ROAD, PILGRIMS HATCH, BRENTWOOD, ESSEX, CM15 9SE 01277 374070

BRIGHTLINGSEA

BRIGHTLINGSEA REGENT FOOTBALL CLUB NORTH ROAD, BRIGHTLINGSEA ESSEX, CO7 OPL 01206 304119

CHELMSFORD

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, MEMBERS BAR, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

CLACTON RAILWAY

THE RAILWAY CLUB 48 CARNARVON ROAD, CLACTON-ON-SEA,ESSEX, CO15 6QA 01255 424633

COLCHESTER TOWN

THE HIGHWAYS SOCIAL CLUB WALSINGHAM ROAD, COLCHESTER, ESSEX, CO2 7BN 01206 573115 07970 737644 **CAPTAIN:** BRIAN DIMMOCK 07807 810672

SECRETARY: RON JOHNSON

SECRETARY: PAM KOROSEC 07966 475160 **CAPTAIN:** SHAUN WALSH 07834 393128

SECRETARY: ROB DONAT 07852_411538 **CAPTAIN:** MARK BANHAM 07786 415766

SECRETARY: TONY OSBORNE 07818_888817 CAPTAIN: ALAN COLLINS 07919 364633

SECRETARY: ANDREW KATELEY 07501-476314 CAPTAIN: SIMON MONK 07771 758795

SECRETARY: KAREN BREEN 07803 369097 **CAPTAIN**: DAN MOYLAN 07939 926881

SECRETARY: SHARON WESTERN 07935 235038 **CAPTAIN**: STEVE WESTERN 07549 046753 Formatted: Not Highlight



COLLIER ROW ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 120 COLLIER ROW LANE, ROMFORD, ESSEX, RM5 3DT 01708 741698

KELVEDON

KELVEDON LABOUR CLUB VICTORIAN HOUSE, 75 HIGH STREET, KELVEDON, ESSEX, CO5 9AE 01376 570589

NOTLEY TEMPLARS

BLACK NOTLEY COMMUNITY RECREATION HALL JOHN RAY GARDENS, BLACK NOTLEY, BRAINTREE, ESSEX, CM77 8NE 07522 025708

OCKENDON ARCHERS

THE ARCHER GARRON LANE, SOUTH OCKENDON, ESSEX, RM15 5JU 01708 858884

PRITTLEWELL PIRATES

POCKETS SPORTS BAR LUCY ROAD, SOUTHEND-ON-SEA, ESSEX, SS1 2AU 01702 468890

RAYLEIGH

RAYLEIGH LANES SNOOKER HALL 89 HIGH STREET, RAYLEIGH ESSEX, SS6 7EJ (ENTRANCE VIA WEBSTERS WAY) 01268 777516

SOUTHEND

I

LEIGH-ON-SEA CONSTITUTIONAL CLUB 116-118 ELM ROAD, LEIGH-ON-SEA ESSEX, SS9 1SQ 01702 711429

WITHAM

THE GEORGE P.H. 36 NEWLANDS STREET, WITHAM, ESSEX, CM8 2AQ 01376 513749

ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

SECRETARY: DARREN PEETOOM 07770 881086 **CAPTAIN**: BRADLEY HALLS 07506 606896

SECRETARY: DUNCAN WALTON 01245 268591 / 07792 544230 CAPTAIN: DOMINIC RYAN 07807 264734

SECRETARY: DANIEL HAWKES 07506 148576 **CAPTAIN**: STUART WICKS 07946 562717

SECRETARY: KEITH PETRIE 01708 856875 / 07811 139980 CAPTAIN: ROY CRABB 07534 313169

SECRETARY: LEANNE WATERING 01702_-339789 / 07817_-835624 CAPTAIN: RICHARD WATERING 07980 361602

SECRETARY: CHRIS WILSON 01268 263881 / 07914 376404 CAPTAIN: DAVID ST JOHN 07954 420418

SECRETARY: MARTIN EXELL 07977_-566981 CAPTAIN: PAUL MARSH 07880 728090

SECRETARY: CHRIS LONG 077711 349833 **CAPTAIN**: KEVIN MEAD 07800 848633





ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

FIXTURES

2 ND AUGUST 2024		RETURN – 22 ND JANUARY 2025		
PRITTLEWELL PIRATES	v			
KELVEDON				
COLLIER ROW	v			
BRIGHTLINGSEA				
OCKENDON ARCHERS				
BASILDON Q BALL				
CLACTON RAILWAY				
WITHAM		BYE		
VVIIIIAIVI	v			
28 [™] -AUGUST 2024		RETURN – 28 TH JANUARY 2025		
COLCHESTER TOWN	V	PRITTLEWELL PIRATES		
NOTLEY TEMPLARS	V	SOUTHEND		
WITHAM	V	KELVEDON		
BRIGHTLINGSEA	V	COLLIER ROW		
BASILDON Q BALL	v	BASILDON		
CHELMSFORD		OCKENDON ARCHERS		
CLACTON RAILWAY				
BRENTWOOD				
5121110005	•			
4 TH SEPTEMBER 2024		RETURN –12 TH FEBRUARY 2025		
PRITTLEWELL PIRATES	v	NOTLEY TEMPLARS		
COLCHESTER TOWN	v	WITHAM		
SOUTHEND	v	BRIGHTLINGSEA		
KELVEDON				
COLLIER ROW				
BASILDON				
OCKENDON ARCHERS		RAYLEIGH		
	v	BYE		
0112201111 0113	•		_	Formatted: Highlight
11 [™] SEPTEMBER 2024		RETURN – 19 [™] FEBRUARY 2025		l'omatteat righight
WITHAM	v			
BRIGHTLINGSEA				
BRENTWOOD				
BASILDON Q BALL				
	v			
CLACKTON RAILWAY		COLLIER ROW		
OCKENDON ARCHERS		BASILDON		
RAYLEIGH		BYE		
	•			
25TH SEPTEMBER 2025		RETURN 21 st FEBRUARY 2025		
BRENTWOOD	v	PRITTLEWELL PIRATES		
BASILDON Q BALL				
CHELMSFORD				
CLACTON RAILWAY				
	v			
OCKENDON ARCHERS		SOUTHEND		
KELVEDON		BASILDON		
COLLIER ROW		BYE		
COLLIENNOW	•			



ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

2ND_OCTOBER 2024 RETURN - 12TH MARCH 2025 PRITTLEWELL PIRATES V BRIGHTLINGSEA WITHAM V BRENTWOOD NOTLEY TEMPLARS V BASILDON COLCHESTER TOWN V CHELMSFORD SOUTHEND V CLACTON RASILWAY KELVEDON V RAYLEIGH COLLIER ROW V OCKENDON ARCHERS BASILDON V BYE 16TH OCTOBER 2024 RETURN – 19TH MARCH 2025 PRITTLEWELL PIRATES V BASILDON Q BALL BRENTWOOD V CHELMSFORD BRIGHTLINGSEA V CLACKTON RAILWAY WITHAM V RAYLEIGH NOTLEY TEMPLARS V OCKENDON ARCHERS BASILDON V COLCHESTER TOWN KELVEDON V COLLIER ROW SOUTHEND V BYE

23RD OCTOBER 2024

RETURN - 26TH MARCH 2025 EWELL PIRATES

RETURN - -16TH APRIL 2025

CHELMSFORD	V	PRITTLEWELL PIRATE
CLACTON RAILWAY	V	BASILDON Q BALL
RAYLEIGH	V	BRENTWOOD
OCKENDON ARCHERS	V	BRIGHTLINGSEA
BASILDON	V	WITHAM
COLLIER ROW	V	COLCHESTER TOWN
KELVEDON	V	SOUTHEND
NOTLEY TEMPLARS	V	BYE

30TH OCTOBER 2024

- PRITTLEWELL PIRATES V CLACTON RAILWAY
 - CHELMSFORD V RAYLEIGH BASILDON Q BALL V OCKENDON ARCHERS
- - BRENTWOOD V BASILDON
 - WITHAM V COLLIER ROW
 - NOTLEY TEMPLARS V KELVEDON
 - COLCHESTER V SOUTHEND
 - BRIGHTLINGSEA V BYE

Formatted: Not Highlight

32



I

ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

13 TH NOVE	VIBER 2024
	RAYLEIGH

RAYLEIGH	V	PRITTLEWELL PIRATES
OCKENDON ARCHERS	V	CLACTON RAILWAY
BASILDON	V	CHELMSFROD
COLLIER ROW	V	BRENTWOOD

- - KELVEDON V
- SOUTHEND V
- COLCHESTER TOWN V NOTLEY TEMPLARS
- BASILDON Q BALL V BYE

BYE

RAYLEIGH

WITHAM

BRIGHTLINGSEA

RETURN -7[™] MAY 2025

COLCHESTER TOWN

RETURN -14TH MAY 2025

RETURN - 28TH MAY 2025

PRITTLEWELL PIRATES

CLACTON RAILWAY

CHELMSFORD

BRENTWOOD

BASILDON

COLCHESTER

BRIGHTLINGSEA

COLLIER ROW

CHELMSFORD

BASILDON OCKENDON ARCHERS

RAYLEIGH

RETURN 4TH JUNE 2025

CLACTON RAILWAY

WITHAM

BYF

BRIGHTLINGSEA

RETURN – 23RD APRIL 2025

Formatted: Font: Not Bold

20 TH NOVEMBER 2024	RETURN –7 [™] MAY 202	
PRITTLEWELL PIRATES	V	OCKENDON ARCHERS

- RAYLEIGH V BASILDON CHELMSFORD V COLLIER ROW
- BASILDON Q BALL V KELVEDON
- BRENTWOOD V SOUTHEND

 - BRIGHTLINGSEA V
- WITHAM V NOTLEY TEMPLARS
- CLACTON RAILWAY V

27TH NOVEMBER 2024

- BASILDON V COLLIER ROW V KELVEDON V SOUTHEND V
- COLCHESTER TOWN V BASILDON Q BALL
- NOTLEY TEMPLARS V WITHAM V
- OCKENDON ARCHERS V BYE

4[™] DECEMBER 2024

- COLLIER ROW V OCKENDON ARCHERS V KELVEDON RAYLEIGH V SOUTHEND CLACKTON RAILWAY V CHELMSFORD V NOTLEY TEMPLARS
- BASILDON Q BALL V BRENTWOOD V
- PRITTLEWELL PIRATES V

11TH DECEMBER 2024

- PRITTLEWELL PIRATES V SOUTHEND V COLCHESTER TOWN V NOTLEY TEMPLARS V
- WITHAM V
 - BRIGHTLINGSEA V BASILDON Q BALL V

 - KELVEDON
- BRENTWOOD V BYE
 - 33



ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

Formatted: Font: Not Bold

8 TH JANUARY 2025		RETURN – 11 [™] JUNE 2025
PRITTLEWELL PIRATES	V	KELVEDON
COLLIER ROW	V	SOUTHEND
BASILDON	V	NOTLEY TEMPLARS
40CKENDON ARCHERS	V	WITHAM
RAYLIEGH	V	BRIGHTLINGSEA
CLACTON RAILWAY	V	BRENTWOOD
CHELMSFORD	V	BASILDON Q BALL
COLCHESTER TOWN	V	BYE

Formatted: Font: Not Bold

ADDITIONAL DATES

<u>1</u>8[™] DECEMBER 2024 18[™] JUNE 2025 FREE WEEK FOR POSTPONED FIXTURES FREE WEEK FOR POSTPONED FIXTURES

<u>K.O. CUP</u>

Refer to Rule 31 & Rule 44 for details

2ND APRIL 2025 K.O. CUP 1ST ROUND (15 TEAMS)

BASILDON Q-BALL	V	COLLIER ROW
NOTELY TEMPLARS	V	BRIGHTLINGSEA
COLCHESTER TOWN	V	BYE
PRITTLEWELL PIRATES	V	CHELMSFORD
OCKENDON ARCHERS	V	BRENTWOOD
KELVEDON	V	CLACTON RAILWAY
SOUTHEND	V	BASILDON
WITHAM	V	RAYLEIGH

18th JUNE 2025 K.O. CUP LAST 8 (8 TEAMS PLAYED TO A WINNER) AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB

BASILDON Q-BALL /COLLIER ROW	V	NOTLEY TEMPLARS/BRIGHTLINGSEA
KELVEDON/CLACTON RAILWAY	V	PRITTLEWELL PIRATES/CHELMSFORD
SOUTHEND/BASILDON	V	WITHAM / RAYLEIGH
OCKENDON ARCHERS/BRENTWOOD	V	COLCHESTER TOWN



202<u>5</u>4

ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

COMPETITIONS

All Competitions last registration 8:15pm, Draw 8:20pm, Start 8:30pm All Competitions and Meetings to be held at Chelmsford Social Club unless otherwise stated.

	18 TH SEPTEMBER 2024 9 TH OCTOBER 2024	BLIND DRAW PAIRS (ENTRY £3.00/PLAYER) PAIRS COMPETITION		
	<mark>86</mark> [™] NOVEMBER 2024	INDIVIDUALS CUP (JULIE VICKERS MEMORIAL)		
	SUNDAY 1 ST DECEMBER 2024 14TH	MIXED PAIRS (ENTRY £3.00/PLAYER) 12PM START		
	<u>15TH JANUARY 2025</u>	ROSE BOWL (1001 COMPETITION) (ENTRY £3.00 PER PLAYER)		Formatted: Superscript
	57 TH FEBRUARY 20254	GRAND PRIX SINGLES (DOUBLE START) (ENTRY £3.00/PLAYER)		
	6 <u>12</u> [™] MARCH 202 <u>5</u> 4	DEL LEWIS MEMORIAL (3-PLAYER TEAM) (ENTRY £6.00/TEAM)		
	1 ⁵⁷	K.O. CUP 1ST ROUND		
	22 ND -MAY-2024	NATIONAL LEAGUE SINGLES & PAIRS QUALIFICATION		
	29[™] MAY 2024	K.O. CUP LAST 8 TO FINAL		
	5 [™] JUNE 2024	OFFICIALS CUP		
	2 ND APRIL 2025	K.O. CUP 1 ST ROUND		Formatted: Superscript
	9 TH APRIL 2025	OFFICIALS CUP		Formatted: Superscript
	30 TH APRIL 2025	NATIONAL LEAGUE SINGLES & PAIRS QUALIFICATION	\sim	Formatted: Superscript
	18 TH JUNE <u>2025</u>	K.O. CUP LAST 8 TO FINAL	\searrow	· · ·
	2519 [™] JUNE 20254	CHAMPIONS OF CHAMPIONSCHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS		Formatted: Superscript
	SATURDAY 2 ND 3 RD -AUGUST	COUNTY, YOUTH & SUPERLEAGUE PRESENTATION NIGHT		Formatted: Superscript
1				

Play-off dates may be amended to fall within National League timings

COMPETITION FORMATS

COMPETITION	FORMAT	ENTRY FEE		
BLIND DRAW PAIRS	BEST OF 5 LEGS x 601	£3.00 PER PLAYER		
PAIRS	BEST OF 5 LEGS x 601	N/A		
ROSE BOWL	BEST OF 3 LEGS x 1001	£3.00 PER PLAYER		
K.O.CUP	3 LEGS PLAYED x 501, BEST OF 24 LEGS	N/A		
INDIVIDUALS	BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501	N/A		
DEL LEWIS MEMORIAL (3 PLAYER	BEST OF 3 SETS	£6.00 PER TEAM		
TEAM)	1x SINGLES & 1x PAIRS, BEST OF 3 LEGS x 601			
	1x TRIPLE, 1 LEG x 701 (IF REQUIRED)			
CHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS	BEST OF 3 SETS, BEST OF 3 LEGS x 501	N/A		
MIXED PAIRS	BEST OF 5 LEGS x 601	£3.00 PER PLAYER		
GRAND PRIX SINGLES	BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501 – DOUBLE START	£3.00 PER PLAYER		
OFFICIALS CUP	BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501	N/A		
NATIONAL LEAGUE SINGLES & PAIRS	BEST OF 7 LEGS x 501 – 4 SINGLES & 2 PAIRS	N/A		
PLAY-OFF	TO QUALIFY & THE PLAYER WITH THE			
	HIGHEST SUPERLEAGUE AVERAGE (NOT D/D			
	AVERAGE) WILL QUALIFY FOR THE SINGLES			

MEETING DATES

23 rd FEBRUARY, 2025	SUNDAY, 12:30PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB
9 th APRIL, 2025	WEDNESDAY, 8:00PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB



22ND JUNE 2025 3RD 2ND JULY 202<u>54</u> 2nd August 2025 <u>910TH JULY 202<u>54</u> 13th AUGUST 2025</u> ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

SUNDAY 12:30PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB ESSEX COUNTY A.G.M. 8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB PRESENTATION NIGHT 8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB MENS SUPER LEAGUE A.G.M. 8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB SUPER LEAGUE REGISTRATION NIGHT FOR 2024<u>5</u>-2<u>6</u> 5

Formatted: Superscript

8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB ROLL OF HONOUR

FINAL LEAGUE TABLE 2023-2024

Team	Played	Won	Drawn	For	Against	Bonus	Points
Brightlingsea	30	28	2	274	86	58	332
Collier Row	30	25	0	247	113	50	297
Kelvedon	30	24	4	245	115	52	297
Brentwood	30	23	1	233	127	47	280
Southend	30	19	5	224	136	43	267
Chelmsford	30	17	6	210	150	40	250
Basildon	30	17	3	205	155	37	242
Rayleigh	30	8	4	162	197	19	181
Ockendon Archers	30	9	4	154	206	22	176
Notley Templars	30	8	5	154	205	21	175
Witham	30	8	7	152	208	23	175
Basildon Q Ball	30	9	3	147	213	21	168
Clacton Railway	30	3	6	125	235	12	137
Chelmsford Crusaders	30	5	3	120	240	13	133
Prittlewell Pirates	30	4	6	118	242	11	129
Colchester Town	30	3	4	110	250	10	120



TEAM HONOURS

Displaying the last 6 seasons – full records found on our website: Here

	1,0						
	LEAGUE C	HAMPIONS	<u>K.O. CUP</u>				
	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP			
2023-24	BRIGHTLINGSEA	COLLIER ROW	COLLIER ROW	BRIGHTLINGSEA			
2022-23	(A) COLLIER ROW (B) BASILDON			BRIGHTLINGSEA			
2021-22	(A) COLLIER ROW (B) CRESSING TEMPLARS	(A) BRIGHTLINGSEA (B) CLACTON RAILWAY	KELVEDON	SOUTHEND			
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED						
2019-20	(A) CRESSING (B) MALDON	(A) BRIGHTLINGSEA (B) CLACTON RAILWAY	NOT COMPLETED				
2018-19	(A) BRIGHTLINGSEA (B) RAYLEIGH	(A) SOUTHEND (B) THORPE	BRIGHTLINGSEA	SOUTHEND			
	.,	LEAGUE	DIVISIO	DNAL CUP			
	A DIVISION WINNERS	B DIVISION WINNERS	RAB SCOTT MEMORIAL (A) WINNERS	DARREN LUSHER MEMORIAL (B) WINNERS			
2023-24	BRIGHTLINGSEA	N/A	BRIGHTLINGSEA	NOTLEY TEMPLARS			
2022-23	BRIGHTLINGSEA	BASILDON	BRIGHTLINGSEA	BASILDON			
2021-22	COLLIER ROW	CLACTON RAILWAY	RAYLEIGH RASCALS	RAYLEIGH			
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED						
2019-20	NOT AWARDED			NOT COMPLETED			
2018-19 BRIGHTLINGSEA		THURROCK		THORPE			
	FRANK FASTALL (MA)	X) & LEN COLES (TONS)	DFL LEWI	S (3-PLAYER)			
	FRANK EASTALL (MAX)	LEN COLES (TONS)	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP			
	WINNERS	WINNERS					
2023-24	BRIGHTLINGSEA	BRIGHTLINGSEA	COLLIER ROW	SOUTHEND			
2022-23	COLLIER ROW	COLLIER ROW	KELVEDON (B)	COLLIER ROW (A)			
2021-22	SOUTHEND	COLLIER ROW	CHELMSFORD (A)	CRESSING TEMPLARS			
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED	NO SEASON PLAYED	NO SEASON PLAYED				
2019-20	NOTAWARDED	NOT AWARDED	KELVEDON (B)	COLLIER ROW (B)			
2018-19	SOUTHEND & TILBURY (JOINT)	GIDEA PARK DRILL	RAYLEIGH RASCALS	BRIGHTLINGSEA			
		PLAYER HONO	<u>DURS</u>				
	PLAYER OF	THE SEASON	MOST WINS				
	A DIVISION	B DIVISION	A DIVISION	B DIVISION			
2023-24	RICHIE HOWSON	N/A	MATTHEW GOOD	N/A			
	(BRENTWOOD)		(BRIGHTLINGSEA)				
			STEVE JOHNSON				
			(BRENTWOOD)				
			SHAUN FOX				
			(BRIGHTLINGSEA)				
2022-23	DARREN PEETOOM	DARREN RICHARDSON	RHYS HAYDEN	JASON MURPHY			
	(COLLIER ROW)	(BASILDON)	(COLLIER ROW)	(BASILDON)			
2021-22	DARREN PEETOOM	SHAUN FOX	STEVE JOHNSON	PHIL HALLS			
2020.24	(COLLIER ROW)	(CLACTON RAILWAY)	(BRENTWOOD)	(CANVEY STARR)			
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED		NO SEASON PLAYED				
2019-20							
2018-19	STEVE JOHNSON	SHAUN FOX (CLACTON RAILWAY)	RHYS HAYDEN	SHAUN FOX			
(BRENTWOOD)		(CLACION RAILWAT)	(CRESSING)	(CLACTON RAILWAY)			



HIGHEST AVERAGE

	A DIVISION	B DIVISION
2023-24	RICHIE HOWSON	N/A
	(BRENTWOOD)	
2022-23	JOHN NELSON – 35.16	PHIL HALLS –
	(BRENTWOOD)	(CANVEY STA
2021-22	STEVE JOHNSON	PHIL HALLS
	(BRENTWOOD)	(CANVEY STA
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	NOT AWARDED	
2018-19	STEVE JOHNSON	BARRY LYNN
	(BRENTWOOD)	(HALSTEAD)

S – 31.31 STARR) S TARR) ١N

MOST TONS & MAXIMUMS MOST TONS RICHIE HOWSON (BRENTWOOD) DARREN PEETOOM (COLLIER ROW) STEVE JOHNSON (BRENTWOOD) NO SEASON PLAYED NOT AWARDED WAYNE BLOOMFIELD (SOUTHEND)

MOST MAXIMUMS DANIEL SARE (SOUTHEND) RYAN HARRINGTON (CHELMSFORD) JOHN COSTIGAN (SOUTHEND)

DAN DAY (GIDEA PARK DRILL)

COMPETITION HONOURS

JULIE VICKERS MEMORIAL (INDIVIDUALS)

PAIRS

	JULIE VICKERS MEM	<u>ORIAL (INDIVIDUALS)</u>	CHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS					
	WINNER	RUNNER UP	WINNER	RUNNER UP				
2023-24	RICHIE HOWSON	SIMON MONK	RICHIE HOWSON	DANIEL SARE				
	(BRENTWOOD)	(CHELMSFORD)	(BRENTWOOD)	(SOUTHEND)				
2022-23	KEEGAN BROWN	MICHAEL HANCOCKS	RYAN HARRINGTON	MICHAEL HANCOCKS				
	(OCKENDON ARCHERS)	(BRIGHTLINGSEA)	(CHELMSFORD)	(BRIGHTLINGSEA)				
2021-22	RICHIE HOWSON	RHYS HAYDEN	RYAN HARRINGTON	DARREN PEETOOM				
	(OCKENDON ARCHERS)	(COLLIER ROW)	(CRESSING)	(COLLIER ROW)				
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED		NO SEASON PLAYED					
2019-20	ANDREW KATELEY (CHELMSFORD)	RHYS HAYDEN (CRESSING)	NOT PLAYED					
2018-19	JAKOB KELLY	JAMIE ROBINSON	RYAN HARRINGTON	BARRY LYNN				
(BRIGHTLINGSEA)		(BRIGHTLINGSEA)	(CRESSING)	(HALSTEAD)				

BLIND PAIRS (FORMED 2022)

	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP
2023-24	B.ADAMS & D.SARE	A.KATELY & S.MONK	ADAM GWILLIAMS &	ROB WILKS &
	(SOUTHEND)	(CHELMSFORD)	SAM DAVIDSON	STEVE WOON
2022-23	M. GOOD & A. NEAL	B. ADAMS & D. SARE	DANIEL COLE &	DANIEL SARE &
	(CLACTON RAILWAY)	(SOUTHEND)	RHYS HAYDEN	GRAHAM SPOONER
2021-22	A. KATELEY & M. GARRETT	T. OSBORNE & A. CURRIVAN		
	(CRESSING)	(BRIGHTLINGSEA)		
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED			
2019-20	J. GUY & R. DONAT	C. VICKERS & M.CHAPMAN		
	(BRENTWOOD)	(CHELMSFORD)		
2018-19	P. MARSH & S. WOODSIDE	T. OSBORNE & J. KELLY		
	(SOUTHEND)	(BRIGHTLINGSEA)		



MIXED PAIRS

2023-24	JOE RUSSELL &	PHIL HALLS &
	STACEY ELLIS	LEANNE HALLS
2022-23	JOE RUSSELL &	DARREN PEETOOM &
	STACEY ELLIS	KAREN BREEN
2021-22	RHYS HAYDEN &	DARREN PEETOOM &
	JOSIE PATTERSON	KAREN BREEN
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	MICHAEL HANCOCKS &	CRAIG VICKERS &
	STEPH HEWSON	SUE BAKER
2018-19	RHYS HAYDEN & JOSIE	RYAN HARRINGTON &
	PATTERSON	EMILY LOWE

RONNIE JOHNSON (BASILDON) DARREN PEETOOM (COLLIER ROW) SHAUN FOX (CLACTON RAILWAY) *NO SEASON PLAYED* DANNY MCINTYRE (KELVEDON)

OFFICIALS CUP BRADLEY HALLS (COLLIER ROW) MARK BANHAM (BRENTWOOD) KEITH PETRIE () (OCKENDON ARCHERS)

> SIMON BARRY (THURROCK)

ROSEBOWL (1001)

	WINNER	RUNNER UP
2023-24	JAMES WRIGHT (WITHAM)	DARREN O'NEILL
		(BRIGHTLINGSEA)
2022-23	RHYS HAYDEN (COLLIER	STUART WICKS (CRESSING
	ROW)	TEMPLARS)
2021-22	RHYS HAYDEN (COLLIER	STEVE HAGGERTY
	ROW)	(KELVEDON)
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	DARREN PEETOOM	STEVE JOHNSON
	(COLLIER ROW)	(BRENTWOOD)
2018-19	STEVE JOHNSON	SAM HAYDEN (CRESSING)
	(BRENTWOOD)	



ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

LADIES SUPER LEAGUE

	OFFICERS	
HONOURY PRSIDENT:	BETTY EASTALL (DECEASED)	
CHAIRPERSON:	DAWN KENNEDY	
	07957 414876	
	dawnkennedy500@hotmail.co.uk	
VICE CHAIRPERSON:	SARAH ELLIOTT-HEARN	
	07707 465431	
	sarahhearn1972@googlemail.com	
LEAGUE SECRETARY:	JAN PEARCE	
	07463 612973	
	janrobwatson@aol.com	
TREASURER:	PAM KOROSEC	
	07966 475160	
	pamkorosec1@hotmail.co.ukyahoo.com	Field Code Changed
COMPETITION SECRETARY:	WENDY COLLINS	
	07881 594433	
	wendyreader@live.co.uk	
RESULTS SECRETARY:	KEVIN STAMMERS <mark>LEANNE HALLS</mark> 07894 825528	
l	07054-025520	
MINUTE SECRETARY:	LYNN KELLY	
	01376 340326	
FUND RAISING OFFICER:	WENDY COLLINS	
Tend habing officer.		



RULES

- 1. The League to be called Essex County Darts Organisation Ladies Super League Section.
- 2. These rules are to be read in conjunction with the <u>RULES APPLICABLE TO ALL SUPER LEAGUES</u> section of this handbook.
- 3. Membership to the League shall be by election only. The League shall consist of a maximum of 16 teams. The two bottom teams to apply in writing for re-election at appropriate A.G.M.
- 4. Non-attendance at meetings a £25.00 fine will be imposed. All teams must be represented by a registered team member attending the meeting.
- 5. Each team to be responsible to pay £105.00 fees (includes £40 Pontoon) to cover home match fees and fund raising to the E.C.D.O. as direct contribution in support of players selected at County level.
- 6. Each team shall at or before each meeting pay to the League Treasurer such monies as may be due.
- 7. All Secretaries to be responsible for the return of all trophies held by players registered with there teams during previous season. Failing to return by the 4th meeting date of the season a fine of £25.00 will be imposed on that team, also cost incurred for repairs or replacement of trophies and engraving.
- 8. Registration Fee to be £16.00 per player. Teams applying or re-applying to enter League must pay players registration fees with forms to League Secretary before commencement of season.
- 9. Any team playing an unregistered player to be fined £25.00. Offending team to forfeit all match points won.
- 10. Players can be signed on the night with the agreement and registration form counter signed by the opposing Secretary, and sent with Fee to the League Secretary. Additional registrations accepted up to the end of the last league game. Further rules may be proposed and introduced for the well being of the league in a practical manner during the season and presented at the following A.G.M. as part of its constitution there on.
- 11. Match night is Tuesday's, teams may agree between themselves to play at anytime of the week. The Secretary must be notified of any changes. NO POSTPONEMENT of matches permitted. Exceptions to be made for weather conditions and breakdowns on route. If a match is posponed in the first half of the season the match must be played before the end of the first half (Christmas Break) if postponed in the second half of the season the match must be played before the last league game of the season.and will be subject to a £20.00 fine at the discretion of the League Committee the match A postponed match must be played before the end of the discretion of the League Committee and the cost of any food provided. In the event that a postponed match cannot be played prior to the last league fixture of the season the team who postponed will forfeit the match 6-0. Games to commence at approx 8.30pm. Open board for at least 10 minutes before games commence.
- 12. 4 players to form a team, although a match can be played by a team consisting of only 2 players. In this event the team with a full side shall only put into the draw the required number of players to accommodate their opponents, with the full side claiming the points not played for. Games to be decided over 6 sets: 2x Pairs best of 3 legs 601, 4x Singles best of 5 legs 501. If a team has only 2 players they will lose 2 singles and 1 pair. All legs straight start, finish on a double. If a team has more than 4 players those additional players will still play a Singles match to gain an average. Maximum of 5 players. The players to be drawn from the majority team in this circumstance, although it will not count towards the match result. Teams to play each other throughout the league. Points to be awarded by sets won. Perpetual trophies to League Winners and Runners Up.



- 13. Draw to be made to decide who plays who. Away team to throw first on odd numbers. No substitutes except in case of illness or accident during play. A player must be in attendance at the time her name enters the draw.
 - 14. Results to be emailed to both League/Result Secretary/opposing team secretary, within 24hrs of the league game finishing. a fine levied of £1.00 If received after 24 hours £2.00 each 24 hours there after.
- 15. Averages to be compiled for the league. Presidents Cup awarded to the top player over the season. Players must have played 75% of league singles.
- 16. League to observe U.K.D.A. Code of Practice and accepted playing rules.
- 17. Away team to supply a caller Home team to complete laptop.
- 18. The K.O. Cup to be played on a Tuesday evening during the playing season. To consist of 4 players in each team, 3x legs 501, play all legs, all legs to count = 12 legs. First team to 7 legs wins. In the event of a tie, one nominated player from each side to play the best of 3 legs 501 to find a winner. Toss for 1st throw. All 4 matches to be played at same time. Players can be substituted in 2nd round. Teams with less than 4 players, opposing team to select their players for this draw. Entry fee to be £12.00 per team. Teams failing to enter this competition a fine of £10.00 will be imposed. Prize money to be awarded to the Winners and Runners Up dependant on league finances.
- 19. All Super League competitions to take place on a Tuesday night. Each team must pay £12.00 in respect of competitions Singles, Pairs, Team event (Fours) and Champion of Champions. Officials Cup free entry. Del Lewis and Doris Dudley Memorial competitions entry fee paid on the night. Prize money to be awarded for Winner & Runner up (except Officials Cup and Team Event) dependant on league finances.
- 20. The team representatives for the Champion of Champions competition to be the two highest averages in the league table. In the event of a tie, a play off consisting of 3x legs 501 to decide who qualifies. In the event of a player not attending the competition, the next highest average to qualify.
- 21. Only nominated players can play in the Officials Cup (i.e. Secretary and Captain only no substitutions allowed in any circumstances no reserves).
- 22. Tons trophy to be awarded to the player who scores most tons in the season based on singles games only. Team Tons trophy to be awarded to the team that scores the most Tons over the season.
- 23. All registered teams must take part in a Sponsored K.O. Match. Format of 4 games best of 5x legs 501. In the event of a tie, one nominated player from each team to play the best of 5x legs 501 to find a winner (Throw for Bull to see who goes first) A minimum fee of £10.00. A perpetual Trophy to be awarded to the winning team.
- 24. Team Secretaries name, address and telephone number, along with the Captains name and telephone number to be printed in handbooks
- 25. Financial commitments of fees, registrations, fines etc for all Super Leagues will end at the 1st May each season. All monies must be paid in full prior to this date.
- 26. Each team to pay match fees of £8.00 per week, this will be used for the team pay-outs at the end of the season.
- Sponsored KO Cup All team players play at the same time, Beast of 5 legs x 501, If a tie in games (2-2) nominate a
 player for play off.



ADDITIONAL INFORMATION FOR LADIES SUPER LEAGUE

- (a) County Fees (£65.00) & Pontoon (£40.00) totalling £105.00 to be made payable to Essex County Darts Organisation by 1st October.
- (b) Competition fees £60.00 payable to the Essex Ladies Super League
- (c) Player registration fee £16.00 per player payable to Essex Ladies Super League
- (d) Any Fines incured are payable to the Essex Ladies Super League
- (e) All perpetual trophies to be returned by 1st June
- (f) Ladies Competition formats see **<u>COMPETITION FORMATS</u>** section.

ADDITIONAL DATES AND INFORMATION

- 1. County A.G.M. Wednesday 3rd2nd -July 20254 8pm at Chelmsford Social Club
- 2. Ladies Super League A.G.M. Tuesday 98th July 20245 8pm at Chelmsford Social Club
- County, Super League & Youth Presentation Night; Saturday 2nd 3rdAugust 202<u>5</u>4 8pm at Chelmsford Social Club
- Mixed Pairs Competition; Sunday 1st4th December 2024January 1:15pm Registration at Chelmsford Social Club. (Eligibility by Refer to <u>RULE 8</u>)
- 5. Refer to section <u>COMPETITIONS AND COUNTY SQUAD NIGHTS</u> for all Super League registered players County play-off competitions or National Events dates. (U.K.D.A. Eligibility Rules apply)
- 6. See section Error! Reference source not found. for fund raising team allocations

Formatted: Superscript



TEAM VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION

BRAINTREE

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

CHELMSFORD

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

BOREHAMCOLCHESTER

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

EASTWOOD

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

KELVEDON

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

SPRINGFIELD 'A'

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

SPRINGFIELD 'B'

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

WRITTLE

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD, CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245 261379

SECRETARY: DEBORAH WEBB

07841 212325 dwebb121@btinternet.com CAPTAIN: KAREN BREEN

07803 369097

SECRETARY: ANNE MARIE-DOYLE 07717 646923

anna352002ukuk@yahoo.co.uk CAPTAIN: WENDY COLLINS 07881 594433

SECRETARY: SARAH ELLIOTT-HEARN 07707 465431

sarahhearn1972@googlemail.com CAPTAIN: ALICE GOOCH-HEARNE 07522 662409

SECRETARY: KAREN WILLIAMS

07412 123425 kawilliams1967@gmail.com CAPTAIN: SHARON WAKELING 07711 127386

SECRETARY: LYNN KELLY 01376 340326 / 07368 428634 lynnkelly8@hotmail.com CAPTAIN: STACEY ELLIS 07872 932032

SECRETARY: JADE GOFFORD 07389 187821 jade.g.20@hotmail.com CAPTAIN: DONNA GLEED

07762 849458 SECRETARY: JANE BIGGS

07786 836668 janebiggsy@gmail.com

CAPTAIN: KIMMY DA<u>YNIEL</u> 07767 221222

SECRETARY: CHLOE WHITMORE 07712 584221 chloe.whitmore97@gmail.com CAPTAIN: TRACEY NEWMAN 07540 423221

Formatted: Default Paragraph Font, Font: 12 pt



FIXTURES

LEAGUE

5 TH -27 th AUGUST	SEPTEMBER	_21 st -NOVEMBER 2	023 19 [™]	121 TH MARCH 2	02 <u>5</u> 4 GAME 15	Formatted: Superscript	
20234 - GAME 1		NOVEMBER 2024 -	GAME 8			Formatted: Superscript	
SPRINGFIELD A V	WRITTLEEASTW	<u>WRITTLE</u> EASTW V	SPRINGFIELD A	SPRINGFIELD A	WRITTLEEASTW		
CHELMSFORD V	00D	ood v	CHELMSFORD	CHELMSFORD	V OOD	Formatted: Left	
BOREHAMCOLC V		SPRINGFIELD B V	COLCHESTERBO	BOREHAMCOLC			
HESTER V		EASTWOODWRI V		HESTER			
BRAINTREE	TTLE	TTLE	BRAINTREE	BRAINTREE	TTLE		
	KELVEDON	KELVEDON			KELVEDON		
12 [™] -3 rd SEPTEMBE	R 202 <u>4</u> 3 - GAME 2	26 TH NOVEM	<u>3ER 2024</u> 5 ^{∓∺}	1 ST APRIL 2025	2 ND -APRIL 2024 -	Formatted: Superscript	
		DECEMBER 20	23 - GAME 9	GAN	1E 16	Formatted: Superscript	
KELVEDONCHEL V		SPRINGFIELD A V	CHELMSFORDK	CHELMSFORDK	V SPRINGFIELD A		
MSFORD V	COLCHESTERBO	COLCHESTERBO V		ELVEDON		Formatted: Superscript	
SPRINGFIELD B V		<u>REHAM</u> V		SPRINGFIELD B			
WRITTLE V		<u>CHELMSFORD</u> K V		WRITTLE			
EASTWOOD	ELVEDON	ELVEDON	EASTWOOD	EASTWOOD	ELVEDON		
	BRAINTREE	BRAINTREE			BRAINTREE		
1 <mark>79[™] SEPTEMBER</mark>	202 <mark>43</mark> - GAME 3	9 ^{™-} JANUARY- <u>1(</u>	TH DECEMBER	1 <mark>56[™] APRIL 20</mark>	2 <mark>5</mark> 4 – GAME 17	Formatted: Superscript	
		<u>2024</u> 2024 -	GAME 10				
CHELMSFORDE V	KELVEDONCHEL	KELVEDONCHEL V	CHELMSFORDE	CHELMSFORDE	KELVEDONCHEL		
ASTWOOD V		MSFORD V			V MSFORD		
V		EASTWOODSPR V		SPRINGFIELD			
SPRINGFIELD A V		INGFIELD A V	ACOLCHESTER		V INGFIELD A		
COLCHESTER	SPRINGFIELD B	SPRINGFIELD B		<u>BRAINTREE</u> KELV			
BRAINTREEKELV	WRITTLE	WRITTLE	BRAINTREEKELV	EDON	SPRINGFIELD B		
EDON			EDON	BRAINTREEORE	WRITTLE		
BOREHAMBRAI NTREE			B RAINTREE<u>ORE</u> HAM	HAM			
3 RD -OCTOBER 2023		164 TH JANUARY 20			02 <mark>54</mark> - GAME 18		
2024 - G		104 JANUART 20	02 <u>5</u> 4 - GAIVIE II	3029 APRIL 2	02 <u>5</u> 4 - GAIVIE 16	Formatted: Superscript	
SPRINGFIELD A V		SPRINGFIELD V	SPRINGFIELD A	SPRINGFIELD A	SPRINGFIELD		
EASTWOOD CHE V		BKELVEDON V		EASTWOODCHE			
LMSFORD V		CHELMSFORDE V		LMSFORD			
KELVEDONSPRI V		OLCHESTER V		KELVEDONSPRI			
NGFIELD B	B<u>OREHAM</u>RAIN	B<u>OREHAM</u>RAIN	NGFIELD B	NGFIELD B	B <u>OREHAM</u> RAIN		
WRITTLE	TREE	TREE	WRITTLE	WRITTLE	TREE		
	BRAINTREE EAST	BRAINTREE			BRAINTREE		
	WOOD	WOOD			WOOD		
1 <u>5</u> 7 [™] OCTOBER 2	202 <u>43</u> - GAME 5	46 [™] FEBRUARY 20	02 <u>5</u> 4 – GAME 12	7 <u>6</u> ™ MAY 202	54 – GAME 19		
	WRITTLECHELM	WRITTLECHELM V		SPRINGFIELD	✓ <u>WRITTLE</u> CHELM		
BKELVEDON V		SFORD V		BKELVEDON			
EASTWOOD V	KELVEDONCOLC	KELVEDONCOLC V		EASTWOOD	KELVEDON COLC		
BRAINTREE V	HESTER	HESTER V	BRAINTREE	BRAINTREE	V HESTER		
BOREHAM WRIT	SPRINGFIELD A	SPRINGFIELD A	<u>BOREHAM</u> WRIT	BOREHAM WRIT	SPRINGFIELD A		
TLE	CHELMSFORDS	CHELMSFORDS	TLE	TLE	CHELMSFORDS		
	PRINGFIELD B	PRINGFIELD B			PRINGFIELD B		



22 ND 24 TH -OC	то	BER 202 <mark>43</mark> -	2018 TH FEBRUAR	RY 2	02 <mark>5</mark> 4 – GAME 13	2 <mark>78TH MAY 2</mark>	02 <mark>4</mark>	<u>5</u> – GAME 20	5	Formatted: Superscript
GAME 6									_ `	Formatted: Left
WRITTLECHELM	V	EASTWOODBRA	EASTWOODBRA	V	WRITTLECHELM	WRITTLECHELM	V	EASTWOODBRA		l'offinatted. Left
SFORD	V	INTREE	INTREE	V	SFORD	SFORD	V	INTREE		
KELVEDONCOLC	V	SPRINGFIELD	SPRINGFIELD	V	KELVEDONCOLC	SPRINGFIELD	V	KELVEDON		
HESTER	V	B KELVEDON	<u>BKELVEDON</u>	V	HESTER	BCOLCHESTER	V	SPRINGFIELD		
CHELMSFORDS		SPRINGFIELD	SPRINGFIELD		CHELMSFORDS	CHELMSFORDS		<u>AWRITTLE</u>		
PRINGFIELD A		AWRITTLE	AWRITTLE		PRINGFIELD A	PRINGFIELD A		EAS		
<u>BOREHAM</u> SPRI		E	BRAINTREE		<u>BOREHAM</u> SPRI	<u>BOREHAM</u> SPRI		BRAINTREE TW		
NGFIELD B		BRAINTREE AST	WOOD		NGFIELD B	NGFIELD B		OOD		
		WOOD								
		0242 CAME 7		202	E4 - GAME 14	19 ^{7#} ILINE 202	1 DRI			
57 TH NOVEMBI	ER 2	202 <u>4</u> 3 - GAME 7	45 TH MARCH	202	<u>5</u> 4 – GAME 14			^D JUNE 2025 –		Formatted: Superscript
_		_	_		_	GA	ME	21		Formatted: Superscript
_ <u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI	v	CHELMSFORD	CHELMSFORD	v	<u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI	ga <u>Braintree</u> wri		21 CHELMSFORD		Formatted: Superscript
_ <u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI TTLE	V V	– CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAM<mark>BRAI</mark></u>	_ CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAM<mark>BRAI</mark></u>	V V		ga <u>Braintreewri Ttle</u>	V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAMRAIN</u>		Formatted: Superscript
- <u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u>	v v v	– CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAM</u> BRAI NTREE	CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAMBRAI</u> NTREE	V V V	<u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u>	GA <u>BRAINTREEWRI TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u></u>	V V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAM</u> RAIN TREE		Formatted: Superscript
- <u>BRAINTREEWRI</u> TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>A</u> COLCHESTER	V V	– CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAM</u> BRAI NTREE SPRINGFIELD	CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAMBRAI</u> <u>NTREE</u> <u>SPRINGFIELD B</u>	V V	BRAINTREEWRI TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER	GA <u>BRAINTREEWRI</u> TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>ACOLCHESTER</u>	V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAMRAIN</u> TREE SPRINGFIELD B		Formatted: Superscript
- BRAINTREEWRH TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL	v v v	CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAM</u> BRAI NTREE SPRINGFIELD <u>BEASTWOOD</u>	CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAMBRAI</u> <u>NTREE</u> <u>SPRINGFIELD B</u> EASTWOOD	V V V	BRAINTREEWRI TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL	GA <u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI <u>TTLE</u> <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>ACOLCHESTER</u> <u>EASTWOOD</u> KEL	V V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAMRAIN</u> TREE SPRINGFIELD B EASTWOOD		Formatted: Superscript
- <u>BRAINTREEWRI</u> TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>A</u> COLCHESTER	v v v	CHELMSFORD BOREHAMBRAI NTREE SPRINGFIELD BEASTWOOD WRITTLESPRIN	CHELMSFORD BOREHAMBRAH NTREE SPRINGFIELD B EASTWOOD WRITTLESPRIN	V V V	BRAINTREEWRI TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL VEDON	GA <u>BRAINTREEWRI</u> TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>ACOLCHESTER</u>	V V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAMRAIN</u> TREE SPRINGFIELD B EASTWOOD WRITTLESPRIN		Formatted: Superscript
- BRAINTREEWRI TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL VEDON	v v v	CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAM</u> BRAI NTREE SPRINGFIELD <u>BEASTWOOD</u>	CHELMSFORD <u>BOREHAMBRAI</u> <u>NTREE</u> <u>SPRINGFIELD B</u> EASTWOOD	V V V	BRAINTREEWRI TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL VEDON KELVEDONSPRI	GA <u>BRAINTREEWRI</u> TTLE <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>ACOLCHESTER</u> EASTWOODKEL VEDON	V V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAMRAIN</u> TREE SPRINGFIELD B EASTWOOD		Formatted: Superscript
- BRAINTREEWRH TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL	v v v	CHELMSFORD BOREHAMBRAI NTREE SPRINGFIELD BEASTWOOD WRITTLESPRIN	CHELMSFORD BOREHAMBRAH NTREE SPRINGFIELD B EASTWOOD WRITTLESPRIN	V V V	BRAINTREEWRI TTLE SPRINGFIELD ACOLCHESTER EASTWOODKEL VEDON	GA <u>BRAINTREE</u> WRI <u>TTLE</u> <u>SPRINGFIELD</u> <u>ACOLCHESTER</u> <u>EASTWOOD</u> KEL	V V V V	21 CHELMSFORD B <u>OREHAMRAIN</u> TREE SPRINGFIELD B EASTWOOD WRITTLESPRIN		Formatted: Superscript



COMPETITIONS AND COUNTY SQUAD NIGHTS

All Competitions last registration 8:15pm, Draw 8:20pm, Start 8:30pm All Competitions and Meetings to be held at Chelmsford Social Club unless otherwise stated.

29[™] AUGUST 2023	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	
<mark>26<u>10</u>^{тн} SEPTEMBER 202<u>4</u>3</mark>	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	
10 TH -1 ST OCTOBER 2024	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	Formatted: Superscript
<u>8TH OCTOBER 2024</u> 3	JULIE VICKERS MEMORIAL (PAIRS)	
31 ⁵⁷ -OCTOBER 2023291	<u>COUNTY SQUAD NIGHTCOUNTY SQUAD NIGHT</u>	Formatted: Superscript
OCTOBER 2024		
142 TH NOVEMBER 20234	TEAM EVENT (FOURS)	
SUNDAY 1 ST DECEMBER 2024	MIXED PAIRS (LADIES) REGISTRATION 11:00AM start 12:00PM	Formatted: Superscript
3 RD DECEMBER 2024	SPONSORED KNOCK OUT CUP	Formatted: Superscript
12 TH DECEMBER 2023	D <mark>ORIS DUDLEY MEMORIAL (1001)</mark> XMAS GET TOGETHER/FREE WEEK	Formatted: Highlight
DECEMBER 2024		
2 nd -7 TH JANUARY 202 <u>5</u> 4	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	Formatted: Not Highlight
SUNDAY 14 TH JANUARY 2024	MIXED PAIRS – 1:15PM	Formatted: Superscript, Not Highlight
23 rd -21 ST JANUARY 20254	DEL LEWIS MEMORIAL (3 PLAYER TEAM)	Formatted: Not Highlight
3028 th JANUARY 202 <u>5</u> 4	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	Formatted: Not Highlight
131 TH FEBRUARY 202 <u>5</u> 4	SHEILA BUSBY SINGLES	
27 <u>5</u> TH FEBRUARY 2024 <u>5</u>	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	Formatted: Highlight
1 <mark>98th MARCH 202<u>5</u>4</mark>	K.O. CUP (ALL TEAMS)	Formatted: Highlight
265 TH MARCH 20254	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT NATIONAL LEAGUE SINGLES & PAIRS PLAYOFF	Formatted: Superscript
8 TH APRIL 2025	DORIS DUDLEY MEMORIAL (1001)	Formatted: Superscript
2 3RD-2<u>ND</u> APRIL 202<u>5</u>4	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	Formatted: Not Highlight
14 <u>3</u> [™] MAY 202 <u>5</u> 4 21st-20[™] MAY 20245	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT OFFICIALS CUP SPONSORED K.O. CUP	
4 TH JUNE 2024	OFFICIALS CUP	Formatted: Superscript, Not Highlight
101 [™] JUNE 20254	COUNTY SQUAD NIGHT	Formatted: Not Highlight
2517 TH JUNE 20254	CHAMPIONS OF CHAMPIONS	Formatted: Not Highlight
24 [™] JUNE 2025	UKDA NATIONAL SINGLES & PAIRS	Formatted: Superscript
SATURDAY 2nd 3RD AUGUST	PRESENTATION NIGHT	Formatted: Superscript
202 <u>5</u>	WDF MASTERS AND WORLD PRO	
<u>TBA</u> 4		Formatted: Superscript
Play-off	dates may be amended to fall within National League timings	Formatted: Highlight

Play-off dates may be amended to fall within National League timings

COMPETITION FORMATS

JULIE VICKERS MEMORIAL (PAIRS) TEAM EVENT (FOURS) DORIS DUDLEY MEMORIAL (1001) DEL LEWIS MEMORIAL (3 PLAYER TEAM)

SINGLES K.O. CUP OFFICIALS CUP CHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS MIXED PAIRS SPONSORED K.O. CUP BEST OF 5 LEGS x 601 BEST OF 3 LEGS x 801 BEST OF 3 LEGS x 1001 BEST OF 3 SETS 1x SINGLES & 1x PAIRS, BEST OF 3 LEGS x 501 1x TRIPLE, 1 LEG x 701 (IF REQUIRED) BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501 3 LEGS PLAYED x 501, BEST OF 12 LEGS BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501 BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501 BEST OF 5 LEGS x 601 BEST OF 5 LEGS x 501, BEST OF 4 SETS



NATIONAL LEAGUE SINGLES & PAIRS PLAY-OFF

BEST OF 7 LEGS x 501 - 2 SINGLES & 2 PAIRS TO QUALIFY & THE PLAYER WITH THE HIGHEST SUPERLEAGUE AVERAGE (NOT D/D AVERAGE) WILL QUALIFY FOR THE SINGLES



MEETING DATES

	810 TH OCTOBER 202 <u>4</u> 3 23 rd -1 ST JANUARY 20254	TUESDAY, 8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB TUESDAY, 8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB	Formattada Concessiont
	204 TH MAYJUNE 202 <u>5</u> 4	TUESDAY, 8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB	Formatted: Superscript
	<mark>3[™]-2<u>ND</u> JULY 2024<u>5</u></mark>	ESSEX COUNTY A.G.M.	Formatted: Superscript
		8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB	
	<u>8</u> 9 [™] JULY 202 <u>5</u> 4	SUPER LEAGUE A.G.M.	
		8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB	
	<mark>_14[™]-<u>TBA</u>AUGUST 2025</mark> 4	SUPER LEAGUE REGISTRATION NIGHT FOR 2024 <u>5</u> -2 <u>6</u> 5	 Formatted: Highlight
	-	8PM AT CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB	



ROLL OF HONOUR

FINAL LEAGUE TABLE 2023-2024

Team	Played	Won	Drawn	For	Against	Points
SPRINGFIELD A	21	17	3	97	29	37
KELVEDON	21	15	4	84	42	34
CHELMSFORD	21	12	2	75	51	26
EASTWOOD	21	11	4	74	52	26
BRAINTREE	21	7	2	55	71	16
SPRINGFIELD B	21	6	3	52	74	15
WRITTLE	21	5	2	37	89	12
COLCHESTER	21	0	2	30	96	2

TEAM HONOURS

Displaying the last 6 seasons – full records found on our website: Here

	LEAGUE CH	AMPIONS	<u>K.O</u>	CUP
	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP
2023-24	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	KELVEDON	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	EASTWOOD
2022-23	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	KELVEDON	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	SPRINGFIELD 'B'
2021-22	KELVEDON	SPRINGFIELD	SPRINGFIELD	KELVEDON
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED		NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	SPRINGFIELD	KELVEDON	SPRINGFIELD	EASTWOOD
2018-19	CHELMSFORD	SPRINGFIELD	SPRINGFIELD	EASTWOOD/CHELMSFORD
	SPONSORED	<u>K.O. CUP</u>	<u>TEAM</u>	EVENT
	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP
2023-24	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	KELVEDON	KELVEDON/BRAINTREE	EASTWOOD
2022-23	KELVEDON	CHELMSFORD	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	BRAINTREE
2021-22	KELVEDON	COLCHESTER	SPRINGFIELD	COLCHESTER
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED		NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	NOTAWARDED		NOT COMPLETED	
2018-19	KELVEDON	CHELMSFORD	CHELMSFORD	KELVEDON
	TEAM MAX	<u>(& TONS</u>	DEL LEWIS	(3-PLAYER)
	MAXIMUM WINNERS	TON WINNERS	WINNERS	RUNNERS UP
2023-24	NOT AWARDED	SPRINGFIELD 'A' - 375	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	KELVEDON
2022-23	SPRINGFIELD 'A' – 12	SPRINGFIELD 'A' - 300	SPRINGFIELD 'A'	KELVEDON
2021-22	?	SPRINGFIELD - 271	CHELMSFORD	SPRINGFIELD
2020-21	NO SEASON PLAYED	NO SEASON PLAYED	NO SEASON PLAYED	
2019-20	NOTAWARDED	NOT AWARDED	KELVEDON	BRAINTREE
2018-19	?	KELVEDON - 320	SPRINGFIELD	CHELMSFORD

PLAYER HONOURS



2022-23

ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

MOST TONS, MAXIMUMS & HIGHEST FINISH MOST TONS MOST MAXIMUMS HIGHEST FINISH 2023-24 STACEY ELLIS KAREN BREEN RACHEL STAMMERS - 120 (KELVEDON) (BRAINTREE) (KELVEDON) KAREN WILLIAMS (EASTWOOD) YANA REED (CHELMSFORD) STACEY ELLIS KAREN BREEN – 146 DONNA GLEED 2022-23 (SPRINGFIELD 'A') (KELVEDON) (BRAINTREE) KAREN WILLIAMS - 148 STACEY ELLIS STACEY ELLIS 2021-22 (KELVEDON) (KELVEDON) (EASTWOOD) 2020-21 NO SEASON PLAYED NO SEASON PLAYED NOT AWARDED NOT AWARDED 2019-20 DONNA GLEED PAULINE DONAT DONNA GLEED - 128 2018-19 (CHELMSFORD) (SPRINGFIELD) (SPRINGFIELD) **COMPETITION HONOURS SINGLES CHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS** WINNER RUNNER UP WINNER RUNNER UP DONNA GLEED ROSIF BAI DWIN-SMITH STACEY ELLIS DONNA GLEED 2023-24 (SPRINGFIELD 'A') (SPRINGFIELD 'A') (CHELMSFORD) (KELVEDON) STACEY ELLIS JADE GOFFORD STACEY ELLIS KAREN WILLIAMS 2022-23 (KELVEDON) (SPRINGFIELD 'A') (KELVEDON) (EASTWOOD) DONNA GLEED STACEY ELLIS DONNA GLEED STACEY ELLIS 2021-22 (KELVEDON) (SPRINGFIELD) (KELVEDON) (SPRINGFIELD) NO SEASON PLAYED NO SEASON PLAYED 2020-21 2019-20 LYNN KELLY JADE GOFFORD NOT PLAYED DONNA GLEED STACEY ELLIS DONNA GLEED STACEY ELLIS 2018-19 (SPRINGFIELD) (KELVEDON) (SPRINGFIELD) (KELVEDON) JULIE VICKERS MEMORIAL PAIRS **MIXED PAIRS** WINNERS RUNNERS UP WINNERS **RUNNERS UP** L. KELLY & S. ELLIS J. GOFFORD & S. STOCK JOE RUSSELL & PHIL HALLS & 2023-24 (KELVEDON) (SPRINGFIELD 'A') STACEY ELLIS LEANNE HALLS L. KELLY & S. ELLIS J.PATERSON & W.COLLINS JOE RUSSELL & DARREN PEETOOM & 2022-23 STACEY ELLIS KAREN BREEN (KELVEDON) (CHELMSFORD) DARREN PEETOOM & D. GLEED & L. PEETOOM D KENNEDY & I **RHYS HAYDEN &** 2021-22 (SPRINGFIELD) GARDHAM (KELVEDON) JOSIE PATTERSON KAREN BREEN 2020-21 NO SEASON PLAYED NO SEASON PLAYED L. KELLY & S. ELLIS J. PATERSON & W. MICHAEL HANCOCKS & CRAIG VICKERS & 2019-20 (KELVEDON) COLLINS (CHELMSFORD) STEPH HEWSON SUE BAKER **RYAN HARRINGTON &** D. GLEED & S. HEWSON D. KENNEDY & T. **RHYS HAYDEN &** EMILY LOWE 2018-19 (SPRINGFIELD) NEWMAN (KELVEDON) JOSIE PATTERSON OFFICIALS CUP **DORIS DUDLEY MEMORIAL (1001)** WINNER STAC 2023-24 (KELV A')

WINNER	KUNNEK OP	WINNER	KUNNER OP
STACEY ELLIS	ANN MARIE DOYLE	STACEY ELLIS	JADE GOFFORD
(KELVEDON)	(CHELMSFORD)	(KELVEDON)	(SPRINGFIELD 'A')
DONNA GLEED	STACEY ELLIS	JOSIE PATERSON	DONNA GLEED
(SPRINGFIELD 'A')	(KELVEDON)	(CHELMSFORD)	(SPRINGFIELD 'A')
DONNA GLEED	STACEY ELLIS	JOSIE PATERSON	DONNA GLEED



2021-22 STACEY ELLIS (KELVEDON) 2020-21 NO SEASON PLAYED 2019-20 NOT PLAYED 2018-19 STACEY ELLIS (KELVEDON)

ANN MARIE-DOYLE (CHELMSFORD)

DONNA GLEED (SPRINGFIELD) DONNA GLEED (SPRINGFIELD) *NO SEASON PLAYED NOT PLAYED* LYNN KELLY (KELVEDON) KAREN WILLIAMS (EASTWOOD)

ESSEX COUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION

HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON

STEPH HEWSON (SPRINGFIELD)



ESSEX COUNTY YOUTH

OFFICERS

VOI	т		
YUU	лн	OFF	ICER:

CHRIS BROWN 07815594447 Chrisb4958@yahoo.com

YOUTH TEAM MANGER:

LEE KAMARA 07493203087 leekamara1980@yahoo.com

SOUTHERN COUNTIES YOUTH LEAGUE OFFICERS

CHAIRPERSON:

TREASURER:

ENID VINCENT 01189 9481695 / 07596 529782 enidvincent@btinternet.com

VICE CHAIRPERSON:

DAVE DUDENEY davedudeney@yahoo.com

LEAGUE SECRETARY: LEANNE WATERING leannewatering@msn.com 01702 339789 / 07817 835624

> NIKI PRIEST 07742 772343 kittynp@hotmail.com

CHILD PROTECTION: JACKY IVEY chocoholicivey@hotmail.com

COMPETITIONS SECRETARY:

CRETARY: BRIAN IVEY Poisonivey180@msn.com



RULES

- This information is to be read in conjunction with the rules contained in the <u>COUNTY LAWS</u> section of this handbook which govern all registered players.
- 2. A registration fee of £10.00 per player. All players registered by Essex must have, regardless of age have completed a Super League registration form for the League each season.
- 3. Each player to be responsible for monies owed to the Organisations, also for the return of individual perpetual trophies to them. Representatives of the league must be in attendance at all fixtures and competitions, the Official is present to ensure that a level of discipline is maintained and that smoking of electronic devices and drinking of alcohol is not permitted by the players or Officials in the playing areas.
- 4. The use of mobile phones by players or Officials in the playing area is prohibited at fixtures and competitions.
- 5. Any player(s) reported to the Organisation (in writing within 7 days) for misbehaviour or misuse of darts could result in disciplinary action being taken by the Essex County Darts Organisation appointed Committee.
- The Youth Focal Point Officer(s) or designated representative(s) for Child Protection issues to be in attendance to maintain records of player attendances and incidents at all Youth League fixtures, competitions and County events.
- 7. Financial commitments by way of fees, registrations, fines etc for all leagues will end at the 1st May each season, unless the published league programme is still incomplete or fines are incunred after this date in which case 31st May. All monies must be paid in full prior to these dates.
- 8. Any matter not covered within these rules or laid down in this Constitution shall be determined by the Essex County Darts Organisation Committee. Such determinations shall be put to a full Essex County Darts Organisation Committee meeting as published for approval, and then by ordinary resolution at an A.G.M. and shall be entered into the Constitution there on.
- 9. Players that may be selected to form a County Youth team must be registered Super League players within the E.C.D.O. The Southern Counties Youth Darts League registration form. The S.C.Y.D.L. to which Essex are full members allows players to play Youth in one County and Seniors in another or visa versa.



CHILD PROTECTION STATEMENT

This statement recognises that the welfare and interests of children are paramount in all circumstances. It aims to ensure that regardless of age, gender, religion or beliefs, ethnicity, sexual orientation or socio-economic background, all children:

- a. Have a positive and enjoyable experience of the sport of darts at Southern Section in a safe environment.
- b. Are protected from abuse whilst participating in any Southern Section activities.

Southern Section acknowledges that some children, including disabled children and young people or those from ethnic minority communities, can be particularly vulnerable to abuse and we accept the responsibility to take reasonable and appropriate steps to ensure their welfare.

As part of our safeguarding policy Southern Youth will:

- 1. Promote and prioritise the safety and wellbeing of children and young people.
- 2. Ensure everyone understands their roles and responsibilities in respect of safeguarding.
- 3. Ensure appropriate action is taken in the event of incidents/concerns of abuse and support provided to the individual(s) who raise or disclose the concern.
- 4. Ensure that confidential, detailed, and accurate records of all safeguarding concerns are maintained and securely stored.
- 5. Prevent unsuitable individual's involvement with Southern Section where possible.
- 6. Ensure robust safeguarding arrangements and procedures are in operation.

The policy should be widely promoted, and we expect everyone involved with Southern Youth to follow the policy. Southern Youth will review the policy annually at the A.G.M. or in the following circumstances:

- 1. Changes in legislation and/or government guidance
- 2. As required by the Local Safeguarding Children Board, UK Sport and/or Home Country Sports Councils
- 3. As a result of any other significant change or event



SCYD COUNTY VENUES AND CONTACT INFORMATION

ESSEX CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245-261379

KENT

SIX IN ONE COMMUNITY CENTRE NORTHWOOD ROAD TONBRIDGE, KENT, TN10 3HH

LONDON

PLUMSTEAD COMMON WORKING MENS CLUB 71 KIRKHAM STREET PLUMSTEAD, SE18 2JS

SURREY

CENTRAL WARD RESIDENTS CLUB 55 ASHRIDGE WAY MORDEN, SURREY, SM4 4ED

SUSSEX

HAYWARDS HEATH SOCIAL CLUB 6-8 WIVELSFIELD ROAD HAYWARDS HEATH, WEST SUSSEX, RH16 4EG YOUTH OFFICER CHRIS BROWN 07815594447 chrisb4958@yahoo.coml

YOUTH TEAM MANGER: LEE KAMARA 07493203087 leekamara1980@yahoo.com

MAIN CONTACT: BEN LLOYD 07359495165 kandblloyd@hotmail.co.uk OTHER CONTACT: STU BEADLE 07733 744152

stubeadle3@gmail.com

MANAGER: GRAHAM RACKSTRAW

07714 826267 graham.rackstraw@sky.com ASSISTANT MANAGER: GEOFF MORTIMER geoff mortimer@yahoo.co.uk

MANAGER: RAY COOMBS 07955 149555 rcoombs48@gmail.com

MANAGER: DAVE DUDENEY

07774 414710 davedudeney@yahoo.com OTHER CONTACT: CONNOR LEVETT connor.levet180@gmail.com



FIXTURES

All HOME Matches and Meet Up's are played at:

CHELMSFORD SOCIAL CLUB 55 SPRINGFIELD ROAD CHELMSFORD, ESSEX, CM2 6JG 01245-261379 <u>S.C.Y.D.L. SECTION ONE</u>

Essex Youth Dart 2024-2025

Date	Type of Event	Venue	Meet Time
104h August	Social Meet up (Players v Adults	Chelmsford + Meet &	2
18th August	Darts	Discussion	2pm
15th September	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
22nd September	AWAY KENT cancelled	Away	11am
13th October	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
20th October	HOME SURREY	Home	11am
3rd November	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
17th November	AWAY SUSSEX	Away	11am
1st December	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
8th December	HOME LONDON	Home	11am
19th January 25	AWAY BERKSHIRE	Away	11am
9th February	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
16th February	HOME KENT	Home	11am
9th March	AWAY KENT	Chelmsford	1pm
16th March	AWAY SURREY	Away	11am
6th April	HOME SUSSEX	Home	11am
13th April	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
19th April	AWAY LONDON	Away	11am
18th May	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm

		ESSEX C	OUNTY DARTS ORGANISATION HANDBOOK 2024-2025 SEASON
25th May	HOME BERKSHIRE	Home	11am
8th June	Meet Up	Chelmsford	1pm
28th-29th June	Southern Youth Comps Ve	nue to be Advised	10am
	Please can we have as many Play	ers as Possible to Enter	

Above Matches will be Confirmed 1st Week August after Southern Youth A.G.M on 27th July



	1st Contact	2nd Contact	3rd Contact	Other Contact
Cornwa II	Lesley Mutton	Kevin Latham	Paula Pope	
	County Secretary	Team Captain	Assistant	
	muttonpeter@supanet. com	kevinlatham07@gma il.com	paula.pope@biffa.co.uk	
	Tel 07881466021	Tel 07853403697	Tel 01726211469	
	Tel 01579320084			
Essex	Chris Brown	Lee Kamara	Carder Clements	Leanne Watering
	County Youth Officer	Team Manager	Team Captain	County Secretary
	chrisbrown4958@outl	leekamara1980@yah	carclements3@gmail.co	leannewatering@
	ook.com	<u>oo.com</u>	<u>m</u>	msn.com
	Tel 07815594447	Tel 07493203087	Tel 07397186633	Tel 0781783 5624
Heads of the	John Mullen			
Valley North	County Secretary			
Gwent	jmullen328@btinternet .com			
	Tel 07789960828			
London	Graham Rackstraw	Geoff Mortimer	Mary Cusack	
	Team Manager	Assistant Manager	Administrator	
	graham.rackstraw@sky .com	geoff_mortimer@yah oo.com	gldosecretary@gmail.co m	
	Tel 07714826267	Tel 07877523014	Tel 07956410591	
Surrey	John Crowley	Ray Coombs	Ethan Coats	
	Team Manager	Assistant Manager	Administrator	
	weapon1926@gmail.c om	rcoombs48@gmail.c	ethancoates22@gmail.c om	
	Tel 07429327269			
Sussex	Sophie Rabson	Dave Dudeney		
	County Secretary	Team Captain		
	sophierabson2016@ho tmail.com	davedudeney@yaho o.com		
	Tel 07821781845	Tel 07774414710		
Devon	Jacky Ivey	Jane Goyne	General Contact	
	County Secretary	Team Manager	devoncountyyouthdarts @gmail.com	



I			I	1
	chocoholicivey@hotm	janegoyne@yahoo.c		
	<u>ail.com</u>	o.uk Tel07830797036		
Gwent	Shane Harvard			
Gwent				
	Team Manager			
	darts13@hotmail.com			
Berkshi re	Nicola Priest (Niki)	John Betteridge		
	Team Manager	Assistant Manager		
	niki.priest@shoosmith	johns.ices@btinterne		
	<u>s.com</u>	<u>t.com</u>		
	Tel 07742772343			
Kent	Brianna			
	kentyouthdarts@outlo ok.com			
Oxfords	John Walker	Phil Say		
hire		Filli Say		
	Team Manager	Psay@sky.com		
	jwmotorrepairs@aol.c			
	<u>om</u>			
	Tel 07986480437			
Glamor gan	Giovanna Thomas			
	Team Manager			
	giovannathomas26@g			
	<u>mail.com</u>			
	Tel 07733133478			
Commit tee				
Chairperso n	Enid Vincent	enidvincent@btinter net.com	Tel 07596529782	
Vice Chairperso n	Dave Dudeney	davedudeney@yaho o.com	Tel 07774414710	



Treasurer	Nikki Priest	<u>kittynp@hotmail.co</u> <u>m</u>	Tel 07742772343	
League Secretary	Leanne Watering	<u>leannewatering@ms</u> <u>n.com</u>	Tel 07817835624	
Competitio n Secretary	Brian Ivey	poisonivey180@msn .com	Tel 07913320070	
Youth Protection Officer	Jacky lvey	busychocoholic@hot mail.com	Tel 07913920069	
Results&M edia	David Ballantine			

Leanne Watering 9th November 24



RESULTS

24 TH SEPTEN	ABER 2022					
OVERALL	ESSEX	7	-	8	BERKSHIRE	
U18'S	ESSEX	4	-	3	BERKSHIRE	CIAN JONES – 3-2 (18.25)
LADIES	ESSEX	0	-	3	BERKSHIRE	
U21'S	ESSEX	3	-	2	BERKSHIRE	MATT GORDON – 3-0 (21.78)
16 [™] ОСТОВ	ER 2022					
OVERALL	ESSEX	4	-	11	SUSSEX	
U18'S	ESSEX	3	-	4	SUSSEX	BILLY HOLMES – 3-0 (20.88)
LADIES	ESSEX	0	-	3	SUSSEX	
U21'S	ESSEX	1	-	4	SUSSEX	MATT GORDON – 3-1 (23.52)
4 TH DECEMB	ER 2022					
OVERALL	KENT	10	-	5	ESSEX	
U18'S	KENT	5	-	2	ESSEX	BILLY HOLMES – 3-2 (17.78)
LADIES	KENT	1	-	2	ESSEX	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-1 (15.78)
U21'S	KENT	4	-	1	ESSEX	BRADLEY WORSFORD – 3-0 (18.56)
22 ND JANUA						
OVERALL	ESSEX	8	-	7	SURREY	
U18'S	ESSEX	3	-	4	SURREY	BILLY HOLMES – 3-2 (17.96)
LADIES	ESSEX	2	-	1	SURREY	SAOIRSE MORRIS – 3-2 (14.19)
U21'S	ESSEX	3	-	2	SURREY	OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-1 (24.54)
19 [™] FEBRU/						
OVERALL	BERKSHIRE	8	-	7	ESSEX	
U18'S	BERKSHIRE	5	-	2	ESSEX	CIAN JONES – 3-1 (14.17)
LADIES	BERKSHIRE	1	-	2	ESSEX	MORGAN RUMBLE – 3-2 (13.80)
U21'S	BERKSHIRE	2	-	3	ESSEX	FREDDIE FRANCIS – 3-2 (20.24)
19 TH MARCH						
OVERALL	ESSEX	5	-	10	SUSSEX	
U18'S	ESSEX	2	-	5	SUSSEX	CALLUM FOX – 3-2 (22.91)
LADIES	ESSEX	2	-	1	SUSSEX	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-1 (15.35)
U21'S	ESSEX	1	-	4	SUSSEX	OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-1 (22.96)
2 ND APRIL 20		-		•	50051	
OVERALL	LONDON	7	-	8	ESSEX	
U18'S	LONDON	5	-	2	ESSEX	CALLUM FOX – 3-1 (18.90)
LADIES	LONDON	0	-	3	ESSEX	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (14.88)
U21'S	LONDON	2	-	3	ESSEX	MATT GORDON – 3-1 (19.07)
9 [™] APRIL 20 OVERALL	ESSEX	9		~	LONDON	
U18'S	ESSEX			6 5	LONDON	JOSH HENRY – 3-2 (16.94)
010.5						
		2	-			
LADIES	ESSEX	2	-	1	LONDON	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02)
LADIES U21'S	ESSEX ESSEX					
LADIES U21'S 7TH MAY 20 2	ESSEX ESSEX 23	2 5	-	1 0	LONDON LONDON	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02)
LADIES U21'S 7 TH MAY 202 OVERALL	ESSEX ESSEX 23 ESSEX	2 5 5	-	1 0 10	LONDON LONDON KENT	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88)
LADIES U21'S 7TH MAY 202 OVERALL U18'S	ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX	2 5 5 2	-	1 0 10 5	LONDON LONDON KENT KENT	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88) CALLUM FOX – 3-0 (20.31)
LADIES U21'S 7 TH MAY 202 OVERALL U18'S LADIES	ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX	2 5 5 2 1	-	1 0 10 5 2	LONDON LONDON KENT KENT KENT	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88) CALLUM FOX – 3-0 (20.31) SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (11.74)
LADIES U21'S 7 TH MAY 202 OVERALL U18'S LADIES U21'S	ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX	2 5 5 2	-	1 0 10 5	LONDON LONDON KENT KENT	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88) CALLUM FOX – 3-0 (20.31)
LADIES U21'S 7 TH MAY 202 OVERALL U18'S LADIES U21'S 21 ST MAY 20	ESSEX ESSEX 23 ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX 23	2 5 2 1 2	-	1 0 10 5 2 3	LONDON LONDON KENT KENT KENT KENT	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88) CALLUM FOX – 3-0 (20.31) SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (11.74)
LADIES U21'S 7 TH MAY 202 OVERALL U18'S LADIES U21'S 21 ST MAY 20 OVERALL	ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX 23 SURREY	2 5 2 1 2 6	-	1 0 10 5 2 3 9	LONDON LONDON KENT KENT KENT KENT ESSEX	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88) CALLUM FOX – 3-0 (20.31) SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (11.74) MATT GORDON – 3-2 (21.25)
LADIES U21'S 7 TH MAY 202 OVERALL U18'S LADIES U21'S 21 ST MAY 20	ESSEX ESSEX 23 ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX ESSEX 23	2 5 2 1 2	-	1 0 10 5 2 3	LONDON LONDON KENT KENT KENT KENT	SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (12.02) OLIVER TAYLOR – 3-2 (26.88) CALLUM FOX – 3-0 (20.31) SAMANTHA STOCK – 3-0 (11.74)